



International Conference of **Young Social Science Researchers**



INTERNATIONAL CONFERENCE OF YOUNG SOCIAL SCIENCE RESEARCHERS ICYSSR 2023

CONFERENCE PROCEEDINGS

26 - 27 MAY 2023

We Study Complexities *for* Simple Realities

UNEC EMPIRICAL RESEARCH CENTER

Founded within the Azerbaijan State University of Economics (UNEC), the UNEC Empirical Research Center engages in cutting-edge research geared towards interdisciplinary and multifaceted intellectual contributions. While evidence-based epistemological choices dominate our research, diversity constitutes the nucleus of the Centre's approach to science.

Our research fellows investigate a wide range of research questions in the domain of welfare economics, political economy, institutional economy, public economics, and energy economics at a level of granularity that transcends beyond conventional debates.

The Center makes publications corresponding to its mission-oriented research to purvey a better understanding of the economic policy-level global and local solutions to the challenges of today's complex world.

ICYSSR 2023

ICYSSR is a hybrid event organized to convey the synergy of youth to academic debates. In 2023, the Conference featured articles by authors from 12 countries. Prior to the manuscript submission, 3 academic writing workshops were held to encourage young researchers to be a part of a research journey. ICYSSR provided a unique global platform by bringing together experts from 32 organizations in 15 countries for the review process.

Conference Organisation



Prof. Adalat Muradov

Conference Chair, Rector of UNEC.



Assoc. Prof. Khatai Aliyev Deputy Chair



Prof. Sakit Yagubov Head of Scientific Committee



M.Eng., *Fadai Afandiyev* Head of Organizing Committee



MSc, Nijat Muradzada Head of Working Group

Scientific Committee

Prof. Sakit Yagubov, Azerbaijan State University of Economics, Azerbaijan. Prof. Iluta Arbidane, Rezekne Academy of Technologies, Latvia. Prof. Ingilab Ahmadov, Khazar University, Azerbaijan. Prof. Muslum Ibrahimov, IU International University of Applied Sciences, Germany. Prof. Ozlem Akcay Kasapoglu, Istanbul University, Türkiye. Prof. Rovshan Guliyev, Azerbaijan State University of Economics, Azerbaijan. **Prof. Sevin Ugural**, Eastern Mediterranean University, TRNC. Prof. Yadulla Hasanli, Azerbaijan State University of Economics, Azerbaijan. **Prof. Yuriy Bilan**, Center of Sociological Research, Poland. Prof. Zahid Mammadov, Azerbaijan State University of Economics, Azerbaijan. Assoc. Prof. Aida Guliyeva, Azerbaijan State University of Economics, Azerbaijan. Assoc. Prof. Altay Ismayilov, Baku Higher Oil School, Azerbaijan. Assoc. Prof. Anar Valiyev, ADA University, Azerbaijan. Assoc. Prof. Bruce Dehning, Chapman University, USA. Assoc. Prof. Elchin Suleymanov, Baku Engineering University, Azerbaijan. Assoc. Prof. Jeyhun Mikayilov, KAPSARC,

Assoc. Prof. Fakhri Hasanov, KAPSARC, Saudi Arabia.

Saudi Arabia.

Assoc. Prof. Farhad Mikayilov, Azerbaijan State University of Economics, Azerbaijan.

Assoc. Prof. Fariz Ahmadov, Azerbaijan State University of Economics, Azerbaijan.

Assoc. Prof. Inara Rzayeva, Azerbaijan State University of Economics, Azerbaijan.

Assoc. Prof. Marcin Staniewski, University of Economics and Human Sciences in Warsaw, Poland.

Assoc. Prof. Mayis Azizov, Baku Engineering University, Azerbaijan.

Assoc. Prof. Nazim Hajiyev, Azerbaijan State University of Economics, Azerbaijan.

Assoc. Prof. Sannur Aliyev, Azerbaijan State University of Economics, Azerbaijan.

Assoc. Prof. Shahin Bayramov, Mingachevir State University, Azerbaijan.

Assoc. Prof. Shahriyar Mukhtarov, Vistula University, Poland.

Assoc. Prof. Vasilii Erokhin, Harbin Engineering University, China.

Assist. Prof. Erman Turkmen, Istanbul University, Türkiye.

Assist. Prof. Huseyn Abdulla, University of Tennessee-Knoxville, USA.

Assist. Prof. Sarvar Gurbanov, ADA University, Azerbaijan.

Assist. Prof. Sasidaran Gopalan, United Arab Emirates University, UAE.

Dr. Badri Narayanan Gopalakrishnan, Oregon State University, USA.

Dr. Namig Abbasov, Arizona State University, USA.

Dr. Odiljon Abdurazzakov, AKFA University, Uzbekistan.

Organizing Committee

Fadai Afandiyev, Azerbaijan State University of Economics, Azerbaijan. **Aysel Guliyeva**, Azerbaijan State University of Economics, Azerbaijan. Natavan Jafarova, Azerbaijan State University of Economics, Azerbaijan. Nigar Bakirova, Azerbaijan State University of Economics, Azerbaijan. Malak Ismayilova, Azerbaijan State University of Economics, Azerbaijan. Rana Huseynova, Azerbaijan State University of Economics, Azerbaijan. Sabina Pashayeva, Azerbaijan State University of Economics, Azerbaijan. Tarana Abdulazimova, Azerbaijan State University of Economics, Azerbaijan.

Working Group

Nijat Muradzada, Azerbaijan State University of Economics, Azerbaijan.
Ahliman Abbasov, Azerbaijan State University of Economics, Azerbaijan.
Ahliman Gasimov, Azerbaijan State University of Economics, Azerbaijan.
Aysel Guliyeva, Azerbaijan State University of Economics, Azerbaijan.

Zulfugar Ibrahimov, Azerbaijan State University of Economics, Azerbaijan.

Elkhan Mahmud, Azerbaijan State University of Economics, Azerbaijan.

Elmir Mukhtarov, Princeton University, USA. **Emiliya Ahmadova**, Azerbaijan State University of Economics, Azerbaijan.

Fadai Afandiyev, Azerbaijan State University of Economics, Azerbaijan.

Fuad Mammadov, Ministry of Energy, Saudi Arabia.

Ganira Ibrahimova, University of Siegen, Germany.

Ibrahim Niftiyev, University of Szeged, Hungary. **Ilkin Gasimov**, Baku Engineering University, Azerbaijan.

Ingilab Shahbazov, University of Cambridge, United Kingdom.

Israfil Mammadov, Azerbaijan State University of Economics, Azerbaijan.

Javid Aliyev, Hamad Bin Khalifa University, Qatar. Mehin Jabrayilova, Saint Louis University, USA. Mirvari Gazanfarli, Azerbaijan State University of Economics, Azerbaijan.

Nasib Jafarov, Hungarian University of Agriculture and Life Sciences, Hungary.

Nigar Mutallimova, University of Tulsa, USA. Samira Gasimova, World Bank, USA. Sara Guliyeva, Radboud University, Netherlands.

Table of Contents

WHAT ARE THE PREFFERED METHODS OF MOTIVATING EMPLOYEES IN AZERBAIJAN?	3
THE CRITICAL EXAMINATION OF CLUSTER THEORY	5
COMMON INDICATORS OF ELECTRICITY MARKETS AND TRADE STRUCTURES	7
INSTITUTIONAL DETERMINANTS OF DEFENSE EXPENDITURE IN SUB-SAHARA AFRICAN COU	JNTRIES 9
HOW FAST FASHION IMPACTS THE WORLD AND HOW TO AVOID IT?	12
INDUSTRIAL OUTPUT AND TRADE POLICY NEXUS IN NIGERIA: A DISAGGREGATED ANALYSIS	5 14
CRITICAL APPRAISAL OF THE AFFORDABLE HOUSING SUPPLY PROGRAM AND ITS EVOLUTION	ON IN THE UK 19
DIFFERENCES OF ACCOUNTING NON-CURRENT ASSETS IN SMEs	21
ARITIFICAL INTELLIGENCE AND THE IMPACT ON DEVELOPING COUNTRIES	22
TEACHER PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT AT A GLANCE: INSIGHTS FROM THE TALIS STUDY ON SECONDARY SCHOOL TEACHERS' PERSPECTIVES 25	
INVESTMENT AS AN IMPORTANT FACTOR OF MACROECONOMIC BALANCE	30
THE IMPACT OF PARENTS AND THE SCHOOL ENVIRONMENT ON THE MORAL DEVELOPMEN	IT OF ADOLSCENTS 31
TO LEAVE OR NOT TO LEAVE? DETERMINANTS OF MIGRATION INTENTIONS: EVIDENCE FRO COUNTRIES	M SOUTH CAUCASUS 33
GERRYMANDERING POLICY MEMO	37
EXPATRIATION AND PERMAMNET EMIGRATION INTENTION AMONG YOUTH IN AZERBAIJAN	N 39
CLIMATE CHANGE ADAPTATION STRATEGIES IN AGRICULTURE: CASE-STUDY: AZERBAIJAN AGRICULTURE AND CLIMATE CHANGE 43	
INDEPENDENT WORK AND SCIENTIFIC CREATIVITY OF STUDENTS	46
SITUATIONAL ANALYSIS OF AZERBAIJAN FOR THE CHINESE BELT AND ROAD INITIATIVE	47
BRINGING MILLETS BACK IN INDIAN FARMS AND PLATES: CHALLANGES AND WAY AHEAD	49
DETERMINANTS OF INFILATION IN INDIA – A TIMES SERIES ANALYSIS	52
POTENTIAL ECONOMIC IMPACT OF FIXING THE INVERTED CUSTOMS DUTY STRUCTURE: TH FIBERS	E CASE OF INDIAN VISCOSE 57
STUDYING THE DIFFICULTIES OF PERSONS WITH PHYSICAL DISABILITIES IN THE ORGANIZA EDUCATION: A STUDY OF HYBRID EDUCATION	ATION OF HIGHER 59
THE LINK BETWEEN ECONOMIC CONDITIONS AND MARRIAGE & DIVORCE RATES	61
HUMAN CAPITAL AS THE MAIN SOURCE OF ADVANTAGE	63
HISTORICAL, POLITICAL and GEOGRAPHICAL POSITION OF KARABAKH	65

WHAT ARE THE PREFFERED METHODS OF MOTIVATING EMPLOYEES IN AZERBAIJAN?

Abdulla Bayramov Lancaster University, UK abdullabayramov2003@gmail.com

Abstract

Due to the recent rise in the number of entrepreneurs, the market is becoming denser and more competitive, thus opening a new business requires several tools to use. Motivation is one of them. This research aims to reveal the best motivation methods that could be used to increase the overall performance of a business. This research questioned bank workers from Azerbaijan, aged more than 18. When looking for a job, the report found out that bank workers of Azerbaijan were most interested in salary. Moreover, their preferred method of motivation was money too. Overall, this study supports claims about the importance of financial rewards in the motivation of employees.

Keywords: Employee motivation, performance, motivation management.

References

Baldoni, J. (2005) Great motivation secrets of great leaders. McGrawHill, New York.

Craig, W. (2019) "How To Motivate And Inspire Your Team To Achieve Better Results", Forbes, [Available at: https://www.forbes.com/sites/williamcraig/2019/04/09/ how-to-motivate-and-inspire-your-team-to-achieve-better-results/?sh=3a91b4f2c7b3], [Accessed: 19 November 2020]

Hall, J. (2020) "5 Ways To Truly Motivate Your Team In 2020", Forbes, Available at: ">https://www.forbes.com/sites/johnhall/2020/01/31/5-ways-to-truly-motivate-your-team-in-2020/?sh=1d81d0d56b41> [Accessed: 20 November 2020]

Ramlall, S. (2004) A Review of Employee Motivation Theories and Their Implications for Employee Retention within Organizations. Journal of American Academy of Business, 5, 52-63.

Rigoni, B. and Adkins, A. (2016) What Millennials Want from a New Job, Harvard Business Review. Available at: https://hbr.org/2016/05/what-millennials-want-from-a-new-job> [Accessed: 15 April 2021].

Skilbeck, R. (2019) Six Strategies To Maintain Employee Motivation, Forbes, Available at: https://www.forbes.com/sites/rebeccaskilbeck/2019/02/12/six-strategies-to-maintain-employee-motivation/?sh=45936ed21d35 [Accessed: 19 November 2020]

Stajkovic A.D., Luthans, F. (2001) Differential effects of incentive motivators on work performance, Academy of Management Journal, 44 (3), pp. 58-590.

Wall Street Journal., 2019. "How to Motivate Workers in Tough Times" Available at: https://guides.wsj.com/management/managing-your-people/how-to-motivate-workers-in-tough-times//> [Accessed: 19 November 2020]

THE CRITICAL EXAMINATION OF CLUSTER THEORY

Javid Muradzade Prague University of Economics and Business, Czech Republic cavidmuradzade1@gmail.com

Abstract

The advent of globalization with the promise of creating distant proximities is deemed as the obliteration of the location factors' significance in terms of successful business processes. Albeit at first glance the intertwined nature of the current global economic relations might corroborate this supposition to some extent at the operational level, such a sharp delineation could be misleading at the strategic level by considering the salient necessity of multifaceted cross-company interactions in a variety of contexts. This paper analyzes several theoretical frameworks and conducts critical literature review to provide a novel frame to analyze lock-in process in the business clusters.

Keywords: Cluster, business concentration, lock-in process.

References

Appell, J. (2015) The Short Life and Speedy Death of Russia's Silicon Valley. Foreign Policy [online] [Accessed 24/01/2022] Available at: https://foreignpolicy.com/2015/05/06/the-short-life-and-speedy-death-of-russias-silicon-valley-medvedev-go-russia-skolkovo/ >

Aziz, B., Sergi, S., B. (2014) The push towards a modern economy: The Skolkovo innovation centre and IT as a way of reforming Russia's economic strategy. SEER: Journal for Labour and Social Affairs in Eastern Europe 17 (1), pp. 111-129.

Belussi, F., Caldari, M. (2009) At the origin of the industrial district: Alfred Marshall and the Cambridge school. Cambridge Journal of Economics, 2009, 33 (2), pp. 335-355.

Best, M., H. (2020) The Economics of Innovation behind Cluster Dynamic Processes. In: Oqubay, A. & Lin, Y., J. Eds. The Oxford Handbook of Industrial Hubs and Economic Development. Oxford: Oxford University Press, pp. 64-79

Boschma, R. (2015) Towards an Evolutionary Perspective on Regional Resilience. Regional Studies, 49 (5), pp. 733-751.

Castaldi, Frenken K., Los, Bart. (2015) Related Variety, Unrelated Variety and Technological Breakthroughs: An analysis of US State-Level Patenting, Regional Studies, 49 (5), pp. 767-781

Doeringer, P. B. and Terkla, D. G. (1995) Business Strategy and Cross-Industry Clusters. Economic Development Quarterly, 9 (3), pp. 225–237.

CONFERENCE PROCEEDINGS

Gong, H., Hassink R. (2017) Exploring the clustering of creative industries. European Planning Studies, 25 (4), pp. 583-600.

Grabher, G. (1993) The weakness of strong ties. The lock-in of regional development in the Ruhr area. In G. Grabher (ed.) The Embedded Firm: On the Socioeconomics of Industrial Networks, pp. 255–277. Routledge: London.

Grashof, N., Fornahl, D. (2021) "To be or not to be" located in a cluster?—A descriptive meta-analysis of the firm-specific cluster effect. The Annals of Regional Science. 67, pp. 541–591.

Grashof, N. Hesse, K., Fornahl, D. (2019) Radical or not? The role of clusters in the emergence of radical innovations. European Planning Studies, 27(10), pp. 1904-1923.

Isaksen, A. (2018). From success to failure, the disappearance of clusters: A study of a Norwegian boat-building cluster. Cambridge Journal of Regions. Economy and Society. 11, pp. 241-255.

Ketels, C., Prostiv, S., (2016) European Cluster Panorama 2016. European Cluster Observatory Report. Center for Strategy and Competitiveness - Stockholm School of Economics. [online] [Accessed 25/01/2022] Available at: < https://www.iapmei.pt/ getattachment/PRODUTOS-E-SERVICOS/Empreendedorismo-Inovacao/Eficiencia-Coletiva-e-Clusters/EuropeanClusterPanorama2016.pdf.aspx?lang=pt-P>

Porter, M. E., Ketels, C. (2009) Clusters and Industrial Districts: Common Roots, Different Perspectives, Chapters, In: Becattini, G., Bellandi, M., Propis, L. (ed.), A Handbook of Industrial Districts, Chapter 14, Edward Elgar Publishing.

Porter, M. E. (2000) Location, competition, and economic development: Local clusters in a global economy. Economic Development Quarterly, 14(1), 15–34.

Rosenau, J., N. (2003) Distant proximities: Dynamics beyond globalization. Princeton. Princeton University Press.

Steinle, C., Schiele, H. (2002). When do industries cluster?: A proposal on how to assess an industry's propensity to concentrate at a single region or nation. Research Policy. 31, pp. 849-858.

Stojcic, N., Anic, D., Aralica, Z. (2019) Do firms in clusters perform better? Lessons from wood-processing industries in new EU member states. Forest Policy and Economics, 109, pp. 1-10.

Spencer, G. M., Vinodrai, T., Gertler, M. S., Wolfe, D. A. (2010) Do Clusters Make a Difference? Defining and Assessing their Economic Performance, Regional Studies, 44(6), pp. 697-715.

TSI Network. (2021) The TCI Cluster POLICY ROADMAP. TCI Network [online] [Accessed 24/01/2022] Available at: http://redclustercolombia.gov.co/storage/resources/documents/tci-cluster-policy-roadmap-20210929093518-1pdf>

COMMON INDICATORS OF ELECTRICITY MARKETS AND TRADE STRUCTURES

Ali Abbasov Niagara College Toronto, Canada ali.abbasov@niagaracollegetoronto.ca

Abstract

Electricity prices are one of the core determinants of every country's energy policy. Storage limitations, high capital intensity, large dependence on variables such as GDP, overall economy, gas prices, weather conditions and many other factors leads to high volatility in electricity prices and makes its forecasts fairly complex.

Energy price forecasting based on two pricing assumptions: Average Cost of product and Marginal Cost of product. Besides the importance of demand-supply equation, marginal and average costs in electricity price formulation, specifications of oil, gas and coal production also need to be addressed and this paper will explain these factors in the following paragraphs (Bhattacharyya 2011)

Finally, this paper will discuss structure of electricity trade and its increasing role in the current world economy. Trading electricity can be realized on a short-term, long-term and spot markets which each having their specific characteristics (Yucel 2012). Moreover, it is also possible to customize differentiated derivatives, forward commitments and SWAP contracts in electricity markets that will also be discussed in the following paragraphs (Dahl 2015).

Keywords: Electricity prices, demand, supply, marginal cost, derivatives.

References

Afşar, Y. ve Büyükkeklik, A. (2016) Elektrik Enerjisinde Tedarik Zinciri Yönetimi: Türkiye'de Kullanıcılara Yönelik Bilgisayar Uygulama Önerisi, Verimlilik Dergisi, 3, pp. 75-99.

Atiyas, İ. (2006). Elektrik Sektöründe Serbestleşme ve Düzenleyici Reform. İstanbul: TESEV Yayınları.

Bhattacharyya, S. C. (2011) Energy Economics. New York: Springer

Cheung, K. W., Rosenwald, G. W., Wang, X. ve Sun, D. I. (2010) Restructured Electric Power Systems and Electricity Markets. X. P. Zhang (Ed.), Restructured Electric Power Systems: Analysis of Electricity Markets With Equilibrium Models, pp. 53-98. New Jersey: John Wiley & Sons Crastan, V. (2010).Global Energy Economics and Climate Protection Report. New York: Springer

Dahl, C. (2015) International energy markets: Understanding pricing, policies, & profits. PennWell Books

Dukert, J. M. (2009) Energy. Westport: Greenwood Publications.

Edwards, D. W. (2010) Energy Trading and Investing: Trading, Risk Management and Structuring Deals in The Energy Markets. New York: McGraw-Hill Publications

Lin, J. ve Magnago, F. H. (2017) Electricity Markets: Theories and Applications. New Jersey: John Wiley & Sons Publications.

Ngô, C. (2010) Energy: Resources, technologies and the environment (Vol. 8). IET Savolainen, M. K. ve Svento, R. (2012) Modern Energy Markets: Real-Time Pricing, Renewable Resources and Efficient Distribution. New York: Springer

Sitti, K. (2010) Türkiye Organize Toptan Elektrik Piyasalarında Fiyat Oluşumu ve Pazar Gücü Uygulamalarının Tespit edilmesi. EMRA thesis. Ankara, Turkey.

Yusoff, N. I., Zin, A. A. M. ve Khairuddin, A. B. (2017) Congestion Management in Power System: A Review, 3rd International Conference on Power Generation Systems and Renewable Energy Technologies (PGSRET), 4-6 Nisan, Malezya 2017, pp. 22-27.

Yücel, C. Ö. (2012) Elektrik üretiminde hakim durumun tespiti. Uzmanlık Tezi, Rekabet Kurumu, Ankara.

INSTITUTIONAL DETERMINANTS OF DEFENSE EXPENDITURE IN SUB-SAHARA AFRICAN COUNTRIES

Anthony Orji University of Nigeria, Nsukka, Nigeria anthony.orji@unn.edu.ng

Anthony Edache Eyimoga University of Nigeria, Nsukka, Nigeria Email: anthony.eyimoga.pg87235@unn.edu.ng

Ikubor O. Jude Nigerian Defence Academy Kaduna, Nigeria *Email: ojikubor@nda.edu.ng*

Onyinye I. Anthony-Orji University of Nigeria, Nsukka, Nigeria onyinye.anthony-orji@unn.edu.ng

Obed I, Ojonta University of Nigeria, Nsukka, Nigeria obed.ojonta@unn.edu.ng

Michael C..Nwankwo University of Nigeria, Nsukka, Nigeria chinedu.nwankwo@unn.edu.ng

Abstract

This study examined the influence of institutional determinants of defense expenditure in Sub-Saharan Africa (SSA) countries. The study period covered the year 2000 to 2015. The Generalized method of moments was used as the econometric technique for estimation. Variables such as previous defense spending, rule of law, political stability, and government effectiveness were used. The findings revealed that institutional factors such as past defense spending, government effectiveness, rule of law and political stability were statistically significant. The study therefore recommends that policy makers should allow institutions to work so as to avoid wasteful spending by the governments in SSA countries.

Keywords: Institutional determinants, defense, Sub-Saharan Africa.

References

Albalate, D., Bel, G., Elias, F. (2012) Institutional Determinants of military expenditure. Journal of Comparative Economics, 40(2), pp. 279-290.

Arellano, M., Bond, S. (1991) Some tests of specification for panel Data: Monte-Carlo evidence and an application to employment equations. Review of Economic Studies 58(2), 277-297.

Arellano, M., Bover, O. (1995) Another look at The Instrumental Variable Estimation of Error Component Models. Journal of Econometrics, 68(1), pp. 29-51.

Amenta, E., Ramsey, K.M. (2010) Institutional theory. Handbook of Politics, pp. 15-39.

Bel, G., Elias-Moreno, F. (2009) Institutional Determinants of Military Spending. Research Institute of Applied Economics.working paper 2009/22

Bove, V., Brauner, J. (2011) The Demand For Military Expenditures in Authoritarian Regimes. Defence and Peace Economics, 27(5), pp.609-625.

Bove V., Nistico R. (2014) Coups d'etat and defense spending: a counterfactual analysis. Public Choice 161 (3-4), pp. 321-344.

Cuhudar P., Ozbey F. (2020) An empirical assessment with mixed data for institutional determinants of military spending. Selected Topics on Defense Economics and Terrorism, 1, pp. 55-84

Conrad J., Souva M. (2020) Interests, Institutions and defense spending. Oxford University Press. Retrieved October 20, 2021, from https:// doi.org/10.1093/acrefore/ 9780190228637.013.1881

Blum, J. (2021) Democracy's third wave and national defense spending. Public Choice, 189, pp.183-212.

Dizaji, S. F., Farzanegan, M. R., Naghavi, A. (2015) Poloitica Institutions and Government Spending Behaviour: Theroy and Evidence from Iran. Munich: Center for Economic Studies & Ifo Institute.CESIFO working paper No.5505

Gandhi, J. (2003) Dictatorial Institutions and their Impact on Policies. paper presented at the Department of Politics, New York University, New York.

George, J., Sandler, T. (2018) Demand for Military Spending in NATO, 1968-2015. European Journal of Political Economy, 58, 222-236.

Gul, E., Torusdag, M. (2019) The Relationship Between Military Expenditures Democracy And Economic Development. International Journal of Contemporary Economics and Administrative Sciences ,9(2), pp.405-427.

Gupta, S., De Mello, L., Sharan, R. (2001) Corruption and Military Spending. European journal of political economy 17(4), pp. 749-777.

Hammadi, A., Mills, M., Sobrinho, N., Thakoor, V. Velloso R. (2019). A Governance Divident for Sub-Saharan Africa. (WP/19/1). New York. International Monetary Fund, African Department.

International Monetary Fund. Government Financial Statistics. Retrieved October 20, 2021 from https://www.imf.org/external/pubs/ft/gfs/manual/gfs.htm

International Monetary Fund. (2017) The role of the Fund in Governance Issues-Review of the Guidance note-preliminary consideration. Policy Paper, Washington D.C

Lee, B. (2010) Civil-Military Effectiveness: The impact of Ideology and Military Experience on Defense Spending in the United States 1952-2000. Kansas: Department of Political Science, University of Kansas, Kansas, United States of America.

Molina-Morales, A., Amate-fortes, I., Guarnido-Rueda, A. (2013) Institutions and public Expenditure in OECD countries. Review of Public Economics , 204(1), pp. 67-84.

Siba, E. (2007) Determinants of institutional quality in Sub-Saharan Africa countries. International Conference on African Development Archives 111. Retrieved October 25th, 2021. From https://scholarworks.wmich.edu/africancenter_icad_archive/111

Stokholm International Peace Research Institute. (2017). SIPRI Year Book. New York: Oxford University Press. Author.

Saxon T. (2018) Female participation in research and development: The role of Government and defense spending. Published Ph.D Dissertation, Colorado State University, Fort Collins. Colorado

Tekeoglu, E. (2008) Defense Expenditure and Economic Growth: Emipirical Study on Case of Turkey. Monterey, California: Naval Postgraduate School.

Tambudzai, Z. (2004) Determinants of Zimbabwe's Military Expenditure. Journal of Development Perspective, 2(1), 103-120.

Wagner A.H (1883). Finanzwissenschaft Leipzig Germany. Winter F.C, 4(1).

Williams, L. K. (2019) Guns Yield Butter? An Exploration of Defense Spending Preferences. Journal of Conflict Resolution, 63(5), pp. 1193-1221.

HOW FAST FASHION IMPACTS THE WORLD AND HOW TO AVOID IT?

Sama Mirzazada Azerbaijan State University of Economics (UNEC), Azerbaijan samamirzazada@gmail.com

Fidan Aghayeva Azerbaijan State University of Economics (UNEC), Azerbaijan aghayevafidan3@gmail.com

Masma Rajabova Azerbaijan State University of Economics (UNEC), Azerbaijan masmarajabova@gmail.com

Abstract

This research paper aims to explore the fast fashion concept, its impact on the environment, economy, overall society, and solutions that can be possible to apply in order to mitigate its negative effects. Fast fashion became a widespread and prosperous business model in the fashion industry after the 1980s. Fast fashion clothing is characterized as cheap and low quality that is produced and consumed for a short period of time. In the 21st century because of globalization, development in fashion industry, the emergence of luxury brands fast fashion increased its popularity. Apparently, this model has severe consequences including abusing workers, degrading the environment, and creating unsafe working conditions. The research emphasizes the importance of promoting circular economy and minimizing waste in the fashion industry while examining the emerging trends of fast fashion and ethical consumption. In the end, the paper tries to present ideas and suggestions on how to move toward a more ethical and sustainable fashion system which is also called slow fashion for consumers, business stakeholders, and regulators.

Keywords: Fast fashion, environment, fashion industry.

References

Bailey, K., Basu, A. and Sharma, S. (2022). The Environmental Impacts of Fast Fashion on Water Quality: A Systematic Review. Water, [online] 14(7), pp.1073-1084.

Bhardwaj, V. and Fairhurst, A. (2010). Fast fashion: Response to Changes in the Fashion Industry. The International Review of Retail, Distribution and Consumer Research, 20(1), pp.165–173.

Bick, R., Halsey, E. and Ekenga, C.C. (2018). The Global Environmental Injustice of Fast Fashion. Environmental Health, 17(1), pp.1–4.

Fleischmann, M. (2019). How Much Do Our Wardrobes Cost to the Environment? World Bank. Available at: https://www.worldbank.org/en/news/feature/2019/09/23/costo-moda-medio-ambiente.

Hobson, J. (2013). To die for? The health and safety of fast fashion. Occupational Medicine, [online] 63(5), pp.317–319.

Maiti, R. (2023). Fast Fashion and Its Environmental Impact. Earth.org. Available at: https://earth.org/fast-fashions-detrimental-effect-on-the-environment/>

SUSTAINABLE BRAND INDEX. Available at: <https://www.sb-index.com.>

INDUSTRIAL OUTPUT AND TRADE POLICY NEXUS IN NIGERIA: A DISAGGREGATED ANALYSIS

Ikubor O. Jude Nigerian Defence Academy Kaduna, Nigeria ojikubor@nda.edu.ng

Anthony Orji University of Nigeria, Nsukka, Nigeria anthony.orji@unn.edu.ng

Onyinye I. Anthony-Orji University of Nigeria, Nsukka, Nigeria onyinye.anthony-orji@unn.edu.ng

Juliana Ngozi Obiorah University of Nigeria, Nsukka, Nigeria juliana.ngozi@unn.edu.ng

Chinonso Okoro University of Nigeria, Nsukka, Nigeria chinonso.okoro@unn.edu.ng

Abstract

The study examined the symmetric and asymmetric nexus between trade policy and industrial production disaggregated into manufacturing, electricity, mining and quarrying production in Nigeria. The study adopted the ARDL and NARDL framework based on annual time series data over the period 1970-2018. The findings depict that trade policy dynamics have short run non-linear effects on industrial output and its subsectors; manufacturing, building and construction, mining and quarrying output except electricity output and these effects dovetailed into the long-run and thus the asymmetric effects of trade policies on industrial output were confirmed. The results from the short-run non-linear ARDL further revealed that trade restrictions stimulate the performance of the industrial sector and the manufacturing subsector, while this performance plummets under trade liberalization. These results were confirmed by the short-run linear ARDL, while the long-run linear ARDL results reported the contrary without altering the asymmetric status of the nexus. The study therefore recommends guided liberal trade policy like the Korea,

Indonesia and Japan model where some forms of protections allowed for rapid transformation of the industry and its subsectors.

Keywords: Trade Policy, Industrial Output, ARDL NARDL, Asymmetries.

References

Abiodun, S. A. (2004) Nigeria's Industrialization strategy under Multilateral Trade Agreement, NES 2004.

Adebiyi, M. A. & Dauda. R. O. S. (2004) Trade Liberalization Policy and Industrial Performance in Nigeria: An Error Correction Mechanism (ECM) Technique, NES conference proceedings.

Adenikinju and Olofin (2000) Economic Policy and Manufacturing Sector Performance in Africa. The Nigerian Journal of Economic and Social Studies 42(1)

Adenikinju, A. (2002) African Imperatives in the New World Trade Order: A Case Study of the Manufacturing Sector, Nigeria. Report Presented to AERC, Nairobi, Kenya.

Adenikinju, A. F & L. Chete (1995) Productivity, Market Structure and Trade Policy Reforms in Nigeria. AERC June.

Adeoye, B. W. (2004) Industrial Development in Nigeria in the Context of Globalization. NES Conferencing proceedings.

Ajose, K. & Oyedokun, G. E. (2018). Capital Formation and Economic Growth in Nigeria. International Journal of Finance & Banking Studies (2147-4486) 7(3).

Asongo, A. I. Jamala, G. Y. Joel, L & C. Wain du, (2013) Impact of Trade Liberalization on the Performance of the Manufacturing Sector in Nigeria (1989 - 2006) Journal of Economic and Finance. 2(2).

Bahmani – Oskoole M. & Mohammadia, A. (2017) Asymmetric Effects of Exchange Rate changes on economic production in Japan. In Rev Appl.Econ. 3(16)

Bamidele, R. (2013). NIGERIA'S TRADE POLICY AND ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT: FROM THE LENS OF WORLD TRADE ORGANIZATION (WTO). Nnamdi Azikiwe University Akwa Journal of Sociology. Vol. 5.

Bankole, A. S. (2004) Nigeria Industrialization strategy under Multilateral Trade Agreements. NES Conference Proceedings

Berg, A. & Krueger, A. (2002) Lifting all boats: why openness help curb poverty, Finance and Development, Washington, D.C. IMF.

Bhagwali, J. N, (1988) Export – Promoting Trade Strategy: Issue and Evidence.

The World Bank Research Observer. January PP. 27 – 57.

Bruton, H. (1989) Import substitution. In Handbook of Economic Development. 2, Holis Chenery's and T. N. Strinivasan (eds.) North Holland, Amsterdam.

CONFERENCE PROCEEDINGS

Chete, L. N. Adeoti, J. O Adeyinka, F. M and O. Ogundele (2011) Industrial Development and Growth in Nigeria: Lessons and challenges: Learning to Complete. Brookings Institution Working Paper

Dhonte, P. (1995). Three propositions on African Economic Growth. IMF Paper M . Policy Basic and Assessment, PPAA/9519, Rsearch Department.

Egwaikhide, F (1997) Import Substitution Industrialization in Nigeria. The Nigeria Journal of Economic and Social Studies 39(2)

Ekpo, A. H (1995) Openness and Economic Performance in Nigeria: A Time Series Analysis In. External Trade and Economic Development in Nigeria. Selected Paper for the NES.

Ekpo, A. H (2005) industrialization and Nigerian Economic Development In: Challenges of industrialization: A path way for Nigeria becoming a highly Industrial country in the year 2015. NES.

Ekpo, V. N. (2014) Nigeria Industrial Policy and Industrial Sector Performance: Analytical exploration. Journal of economic and finance 3(4).

Essia, U. & Ibor, U. E. (2005) Industrialization and Import Addition in Nigeria. A Keynesian structures perspective. In: challenges of industrialization. A path way for Nigeria becoming a highly industrilized country in the year 2015. NES, Ibadan.

Ewetan, O. O & Ike, D. N. (2014) Does Fnancial Sector Development Promote industrialization in Nigeria.? International Journal Research Social Science 4(1).

Ezeoha, A. E. (2007) Industrial Development Banking in Nigeria: A Forty – Year Failed Experiment. Journal of Economic Policy Reform 10(3)

Falaye, A., Eseyin, O. & Moyinoluwa, N. (2019). Impact of exchange rate on the manufacturing sector in Nigeria. International Journal of Mechanical Engineering and Technology (IJMET). Volume 10, Issue 02. http://www.iaeme.com/IJMET/index.asp Fosu, A. (1990) Exports and Economic growth: The African Case. World Development.

18(6)

Greenwald, B. & J. E. Stiglitz (2006) Helping Infant Economies Grow: Foundations of Trade Policies for Development Countries, The American Economic Review pp. 141 – 146

Guzman, M., Ocampo, J. A. & J. E. Stiglitz (2018) Real Exchange Rate Policies for Economic Development. World DevT. 110. 51 – 62.

Habibi A. (2019) Non – linear Impact of Exchange Rate Change on U.S Industrial Productivity. Habibi Economic Structure.

lyoboyi, M. Na – Allah, A (2016) Source Growth and Diversification in the BRICS and a Paradigm for Nigeria's Economic Diversification. NES Conference Proceedings

Kim and Park, (1985) The Utilization of Capital and Growth of Output in Developing Economy. Journal of Economic Development Lai, D. & Rajapatirana, (1987) Foreign Trade Regimes and Economic Development. World Bank Research Observer 2(2)

Markevicius, N. (2011) Optimization of Economic Integration between Lithuanian Belarus. Socialiniu Mokslu Studijus Social Studies3(1)

Mlambo, C. & McMillan, D. (2020). Exchange rate and manufacturing sector performance in SACU states. Cogent Business & Management. Volume 7, Issue 1. https://www.tandfonline.com/doi/full/10.1080/23311975.2020.1787735

Ndebbio, J. E. U. (1991) Industrial Development Policies/Incentivizes and their Impact in the Nigerian Economy. In: Ndebbio and Ekpo (eds). The Nigerian Economy at Cross roads: Policies and their Effectiveness. University of Calabar Press. PP. 11 - 13

Ndubuaku, V., Onwuka, K. & Chimezie, I. C. (2019). Impact of Exchange Rate Fluctuation on Selected Economic Sectors of the Nigerian Economy. DOI:10.18488/ journal.26.2019.81.21.36

NESG (2017) Looking Inwards:Will Nigeria Tread the path of Economic Recovery and Growth in 2017? NESQ. Macroeconomic outlook 2017, NESG, Lagos

Obadan, M. I (2002) Towards Exchange Rate Stability In Nigeria. One Day Seminar of the Nigerian Economic Society (NES).

Ochinyabo, S. (2016) Economic Integration and Trade Tax Issue in Nigeria (1970–2015) Selected Papers for the (2016) Annual Conference.

Ogunjimi, J. A. (2020) Exchange Rate Dynamics and Sectoral Output in Nigeria: A Symmetric Approach American. Journal of Social Sciences and Humanities Vol. 5(1)

Olarinde, M. O & Martins Iyoboyi (2016) Does Trade Liberalization Spur Economic Diversification? Evidence from Nigeria. NES Conference Proceedings

Oyejide, T. A. (2017) Managing Nigerian Economic in and Out of Recession NES Public Lecture series. No 13

Oyejide, T. A (2004) African Export Supply Response Capacity: An Explanatory Analysis, AERC, Nairobi, Kenya

Pesaran, M. H., Shin, Y, R. I. Smith (2001) Bounds Testing Approaches to the Analysis of level Relationships. J. APP econ. 16(3)

Phillips, P. C. B & Peron, P. (1998) Testing for Unit Root in Time Series Regression. Biometrics 62.

Roemer, M. (1994) Industrial Strategies: Outward Bound. In: D.L Lindauer and M. Reomer (eds.) Asia and Africa: Legacies and Opportunism in Development. San Francisco: ICS press.

Sachs, J. D and Warner, A. (1995) Economic Reforms and Process of Global Integration. Brookys Papers on Economic Activity (1) 35 - 36

Solow, R. (1956) A Contribution to the Theory of Economic Growth, Econ.70(1)

Ubi, P. & Achibong, N. (2018). A Re-Examination of Trade Policy and Industrial Sector Performance in Nigeria. Journal of Economics and Sustainable Development www.iiste.org ISSN 2222-1700 (Paper) ISSN 2222-2855 (Online) Vol.9, No.2

Udoma, J. A, & obiora, I. (2004) Trade Policy and Manufacture Exports in Nigeria: Performance, Challenges and Prospects. NES conference proceedings

World Bank (1991) World Development Report, New York: Oxford University Press.

Yong, L. (2020) Industrialization as the driver of sustained prosperity. United Nations Industrial Development Organization

Zerihun, G. K. (2015) Trade Openness, Structural Transformation, and Poverty Reduction: Empirical Evidence from Africa. Accessed on 24th April, 2020 from http//mpra. Ub. Uni S– muenchen. de/65537/.

CRITICAL APPRAISAL OF THE AFFORDABLE HOUSING SUPPLY PROGRAM AND ITS EVOLUTION IN THE UK

Javid Alakbarov University of Glasgow, UK jaalakbarov@gmail.com

Abstract

Though governments all over the world adopt various social housing schemes to enhance the housing circumstances for citizens from distinct social groups, as populations rise and cities become more crowded than ever, public housing has emerged as a key concern for worldwide policymakers. The overall image that arises from literature is inadequate-even developed countries do struggle to intercept the issue properly. Proffered secondary qualitative analysis with expert literature, the paper will examine various housing conditions and policies, intrastate level differences in terms of social housing approaches across all 4 UK nations. All in all, it was discovered that Scotland's social housing policies do well as unmet need in terms of is much higher in Scotland than anywhere else in GB and Scottish model does not lean on cross-subsidy like English model does, tenants do not face higher rents and no undesired consequences are expected in terms of project in the long run.

Keywords: Social housing, public policy, public policy-making.

References

The Scottish Government (2021) Affordable Housing Supply Programme - More homes. Gov.scot. Retrieved April 6, 2022, Available at: https://www.gov.scot/policies/ more-homes/affordable-housing-supply/>

A new housing supply strategy | Department for Communities. (2021). Communities. https://www.communities-ni.gov.uk/articles/new-housing-supply-strategy

Bramley, G. (2018). Housing supply requirements across Great Britain for low-income households and homeless people. London: Crisis/National Housing Federation.

Frey, J. (2020. Housing Need and Demand Assessment: An evaluation and illustrative pilot of the Scottish HNDA tool in the context of Northern Ireland. CaCHE. Retrieved April 8, 2023, Available at: https://housingevidence.ac.uk/publications/housing-need-and-demand-assessment-an-evaluation-and-illustrative-pilot-of-the-scottish-hnda-tool-in-the-context-of-northern-ireland/

London City Hall (2019) Housing in London 2019. London.gov.uk, Available at: https://www.london.gov.uk/programmes-strategies/housing-and-land/housing-and-land-land/housing-and-land/housin

Kenneth Gibb (2021) Divergent approaches to affordable housing supply in a devolved policy system: Scotland and England after 2010, International Journal of Urban Sciences, 25(1), pp. 218-240.

McConnell, A. (2010). Policy success, policy failure and grey areas in-between. Journal of Public Policy, 30(3), pp. 345–362.

Samuel, F. (2018). Promoting design value in public rented housing: An English perspective. Glasgow: UK Collaborative Centre for Housing Evidence.

Serin, B., Kintrea, K., & Gibb, K. (2018b). Social housing in Scotland. Glasgow: UK Collaborative Centre for Housing Evidence.

The Scottish Government. (2022). Affordable Housing Supply Programme: out-turn report 2020-2021. Available at: https://www.gov.scot/publications/affordable-housing-supply-programme-out-turn-report-2020-2021/documents/

The Editors of Encyclopaedia Britannica. (2023). Good Friday Agreement | British-Irish history. Encyclopedia Britannica. Available at: https://www.britannica.com/topic/Good-Friday-Agreement>

Walsh, N. P. (2023). Comparing Social Housing: 30 Projects from Countries Around the World. ArchDaily. Available at: https://www.archdaily.com/932075/comparing-social-housing-in-countries-around-the-world>

DIFFERENCES OF ACCOUNTING NON-CURRENT ASSETS IN SMES

Kamala Rzayeva Azerbaijan State University of Economics (UNEC), Azerbaijan kamala-rzayeva@unec.edu.az

Abstract

The International Financial Reporting Standards for SME's applies to all entities except that have public accountability. The IASB developed standard for small and medium-sized entities in recognition of the difficulty and cost to companies of prepare reports. Also, users of financial reports of entities focus different things other than users of financial statements of publicly listed companies. The definition of Small and medium-sized entities is based on the nature of a company, not on its size, however each countries have different measurement criteria. In Azerbaijan this criterion is annual revenue and average annual employee's number.

Accounting of assets in small and medium-sized entities is carried out in a way that does not differ seriously from International Financial Reporting Standards. However, there are some details that should be considered in the accounting of non-current assets in small medium-sized enterprises, which can affect their activity. There is a little differencies in initial measurement, subsequent measurement of property, plant and equipments in SME's, however there is no major differences in accounting assets in SME's.

Keywords: IFRS for SME, non-current assets, valuation.

References

IASB (2015) International Financial Reporting Standards for Small and Medium-sized Entities, IFRS Foundation.

IASB (2020) International accounting standard 16, property, plant and equipment, 2003, amendments to the standard.

PwC (2009) Similarities and differences - A comparison of full IFRS and IFRS for SMEs.

Jana, H., Jitka, Z. (2014) Comparison of approaches to financial reporting of non-current assets according to the IFRS for smes and IAS/IFRS, Procedia Engineering. 69, pp.696-703.

Vasek, L. (2011) IFRS for SMEs-a new challenge for worldwide financial reporting, International Journal of Management Cases 13(4), pp. 115-120.

ARITIFICAL INTELLIGENCE AND THE IMPACT ON DEVELOPING COUNTRIES

Monika . NITI Aayog, India monika.66@gov.in

Abstract

This paper examines the potential impact of Artificial Intelligence (AI) on developing countries. The study focuses on the impact of AI on employment, market structure, and international trade in these countries. The analysis finds that AI has the potential to significantly impact the labor market in developing countries, leading to job displacement, wage stagnation, and the creation of new job opportunities. It also finds that AI has the potential to alter market structures and disrupt international trade, with significant implications for the economies of developing countries. Finally, the study suggests that governments in developing countries must take proactive measures to manage the effects of AI, including investing in education and training programs, promoting innovation, and establishing legal and regulatory frameworks to protect workers and consumers.

Keywords: Artificial intelligence, developing countries, transformation.

References

Acemoglu, D., & Restrepo, P. (2018). Artificial intelligence, automation and work (No. W24196). National Bureau of Economic Research

Acemoglu, D., & Restrepo, P. (2016). The race between man and machine: Implications of technology for growth, factor shares, and employment. American Economic Review, 108(6), 1488-1542.

Acemoglu, D., & Restrepo, P. (2018b). Excessive Automation: Technology Adoption and Worker Displacement in a Frictional World. Mimeo.

Ernst, E., Merola, R., & Saman, D. (2018). The economics of artificial intelligence: Implications for the future of work. ILO Future of Work Research Paper Series No, 5.

Autor, D., Dorn, D., Katz, L. F., Patterson, C., & Van Reenen, J. (2017). The Fall of the Labor Share and the Rise of Superstar Firms. No. 23396.

Aghion, P., Jones, B. F., & Jones, C. I. (2017). Artificial intelligence and economic growth (No. W23928). National Bureau of Economic Research.

Vempati, S. S. (2016). India and the Artificial Intelligence Revolution. Carnegie Endowment for International Peace.

David, H., Dorn, D., Katz, L. F., Patterson, C., & Van Reenen, J. (2017). The fall of the labor share and the rise of superstar firms.

Baldwin, R. (2019). The Globotics Upheaval: Globalization, Robotics, and the Future of Work. Oxford University Press.

Banga, R. (2019). Is India Digitally Prepared for International Trade?. Economic and Political Weekly, 54.

Banga, R. (2017, June). Rising Product Digitalisation and Losing Trade Competitiveness. In United Nations Conference on Trade and Development, https:// unctad.org/en/PublicationsLibrary/gdsecidc2017d3_en.pdf

Belleflamme, P., & Peitz, M. (2018). 11. Platforms and network effects. Handbook of Game Theory and Industrial Organization, Volume I: Applications, 2, 286.

Zeira, J. (1998). Workers, machines, and economic growth. The Quarterly Journal of Economics, 113(4), 1091-1117.

Manyika, J., Lund, S., Chui, M., Bughin, J., Woetzel, J., Batra, P., & Sanghvi, S. (2017). Jobs lost, jobs gained: Workforce transitions in a time of automation. McKinsey Global Institute.

lyenghar, P and Pulvermueller, E (2018), A model-driven workflow for energy-aware scheduling analysis of IoT enabled use cases, IEEE Internet of Things (IoT) journal, Vol 5, Nr 6, pages 4914-4925, 2018.

lyenghar, P, Friedrich. O and Pulvermueller. E (2022), Al-guded Model-Driven Embedded Software Engineering, MODELSWARD 2022, pages 395-404, SCITEPRESS, 2022.

James, Bessen (2016) Learning by Doing: The Real Connection Between Innovation, Wages, and Wealth. New Haven: Yale University Press.

David, H. (2015). Why are there still so many jobs? The history and future of workplace automation. Journal of economic perspectives, 29(3), 3-30.

Kapila, Uma (2016), "Indian Economy since Independence", 28th Edition, New Delhi: Academic Foundation.

Goldin, C. D., & Katz, L. F. (2009). The race between education and technology. Harvard University Press.

Aggrawal, G., (2016), "Rewiring India's Bureaucracy and Governance With Artificial Intelligence", https://thewire.in/64059/rewiring-indias-bureaucracy-with-artificial-intelligence/?fromNewsdog=1

Sirkin, H. L., Zinser, M., & Rose, J. (2015). The robotics revolution: the next great leap in manufacturing. BCG Perspectives.

Marglin, S. A. (1974). What do bosses do? The origins and functions of hierarchy in capitalist production. Review of radical political economics, 6(2), 60-112.

Ward, A. F., Duke, K., Gneezy, A., &Bos, M. W. (2017). Brain drain: The mere presence of one's own smartphone reduces available cognitive capacity. Journal of the Association for Consumer Research, 2(2), 140-154.

Carter, A. (2022) "German population stagnates for the second year running", iamexpat.de, Avaliable at: <<u>https://www.iamexpat.de/expat-info/german-expat-news/german-population-stagnates tagnates tagnates tests - second - year running#:~:text=According%20to%20the%20statisticians%2C%20the,Germany%20than%20left%20last%20year. ></u>

TEACHER PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT AT A GLANCE: INSIGHTS FROM THE TALIS STUDY ON SECONDARY SCHOOL TEACHERS' PERSPECTIVES

Muhammad Yasir Mustafa Beijing Normal University, Beijing, China yasir@mail.bnu.edu.cn

Ali Gohar Qazi University College London, UK / The Aga Khan University, Pakistan ali.gohar.21@ucl.ac.uk

> Vafa Asgarova Zhejiang University, China vafa@zju.edu.cn

Habib-Ullah Khan Niazi Global Banking School (GBS), UK habibniyzi@hotmail.com

Abstract

This study analyzes data from the TALIS study to explore the perspectives of secondary school teachers on their professional development needs, impacts, and barriers. The study is based on a quantitative analysis of the International Teaching and Learning Survey (TALIS)-2018 collected from a sample of 3976 secondary school teachers in Shanghai, China. The results reveal that Shanghai's secondary school teachers perceive a strong need for professional development in several areas, including pedagogical competencies in teaching their subjects, individualized learning, and Student assessment practices. The study also finds that professional development has a positive impact on School management and administration" and Communicating with people from different cultures or countries in the Shanghai context. However, the study identifies several barriers that hinder teachers' ability to participate in professional development activities, such as Professional development conflicts with my work schedule, and lack of incentives for participation in prof. development. The study provides insights for policymakers and educators on how to design effective professional development programs that address the needs and overcome the barriers faced by secondary school teachers in Shanghai, China.

Keywords: Effective professional development, PD, TALIS study, Teacher learning, Quantitative analysis, policy implications, Cross-national survey, Digital technologies.

References

Ascher, M., Ascher, R., Barthes, R., Project, C. M. E., Kumpulainen, K., Hmelo-Silver, C. E., Barwell, R. (2005). The Impact of Identity in K-8 Mathematics Learning and Teaching: Rethinking Equity-based Practices. Bilingual Research Journal. https://doi.org/10.1023/A:1011996002062

ASLAN, B. (2015). A Comparative Study on the Teaching Profession in Turkey and South Korea: Secondary Analysis of TALIS 2008 Data about Teacher Self-Efficacy. Eurasian Journal of Educational Research. https://doi.org/10.14689/ejer.2015.61.1

Ballantyne, K. G., Sanderman, A. R., & McLaughlin, N. (2008). Dual language learners in the early years: Getting ready to succeed in school. National Clearinghouse for English Language Acquisition & Language Instruction Educational Programs.

Billingsley, B. S. (2004). Promoting teacher quality and retention in special education. Journal of Learning Disabilities. https://doi.org/10.1177/00222194040370050101

Borko, H. (2004). Professional Development and Teacher Learning: Mapping the Terrain. Educational Researcher. https://doi.org/10.3102/0013189X033008003

Burns, M., & Lawrie, J. (2015). Where it's Needed Most: Quality Professional Development for All Teachers. In Inter-Agency Network for Education in Emergencies.

Darling-Hammond, L. (2000). Teacher quality and student achievement: A review of state policy evidence. Education Policy Analysis Archives. https://doi.org/10.14507/epaa.v8n1.2000

Darling-Hammond, L., Hyler, M. E., & Gardner, M. (2017). Effective teacher professional development.

Darling-Hammond, L., & McLaughlin, M. W. (2011). Policies that support professional development in an era of reform. Phi Delta Kappan. https://doi.org/10.1177/003172171109200622

de Vries, S., van de Grift, W. J. C. M., & Jansen, E. P. W. A. (2013). Teachers' beliefs and continuing professional development. Journal of Educational Administration. https://doi.org/10.1108/09578231311304715

Mundry, S., & Loucks-Horsley, S. (1999). Designing Professional Development for Science and Mathematics Teachers: Decision Points and Dilemmas. NISE Brief, 3(1), n1.

Fernández-Manzanal, R., Serra, L. M., Morales, M. J., Carrasquer, J., Rodríguez-Barreiro, L. M., Del Valle, J., & Murillo, M. B. (2015). Environmental behaviours in initial professional development and their relationship with university education. Journal of Cleaner Production. https://doi.org/10.1016/j.jclepro.2015.07.153

CONFERENCE PROCEEDINGS

Girvan, C., Conneely, C., & Tangney, B. (2016). Extending experiential learning in teacher professional development. Teaching and Teacher Education. https://doi.org/ 10.1016/j.tate.2016.04.009

Hill, H. C., Beisiegel, M., & Jacob, R. (2013). Professional Development Research: Consensus, Crossroads, and Challenges. Educational Researcher. https://doi.org/ 10.3102/0013189X13512674

Hobson, A. J., Ashby, P., Malderez, A., & Tomlinson, P. D. (2009). Mentoring beginning teachers: What we know and what we don't. Teaching and Teacher Education. https://doi.org/10.1016/j.tate.2008.09.001

Ingersoll, R. M., & Strong, M. (2011). The impact of induction and mentoring programs for beginning teachers: A critical review of the research. Review of Educational Research. https://doi.org/10.3102/0034654311403323

Johnson, L., Bird, M. L., Muthalib, M., & Teo, W. P. (2018). Innovative Stroke Interactive Virtual Therapy (STRIVE) online platform for community-dwelling stroke survivors: A randomised controlled trial protocol. BMJ Open. https://doi.org/10.1136/ bmjopen-2017-018388

Jones, M. E., Antonenko, P. D., & Greenwood, C. M. (2012). The impact of collaborative and individualized student response system strategies on learner motivation, metacognition, and knowledge transfer. Journal of Computer Assisted Learning. https://doi.org/10.1111/j.1365-2729.2011.00470.x

Krolak-Schwerdt, S., Glock, S., & Böhmer, M. (2014). Teachers' Professional Development: Assessment, training, and learning. In Teachers' Professional Development: Assessment, Training, and Learning. https://doi.org/10.1007/978-94-6209-536-6

Leung, J. Y. M., & Hui, X. (2013). People's Republic of China. In Teacher Education in the Asia-Pacific Region: A Comparative Study. https://doi.org/10.4324/9781315049731-14

Lu, M., Loyalka, P., Shi, Y., Chang, F., Liu, C., & Rozelle, S. (2019). The impact of teacher professional development programs on student achievement in rural China: evidence from Shaanxi Province. Journal of Development Effectiveness. https://doi.org/10.1080/19439342.2019.1624594

Macià, M., & García, I. (2016). Informal online communities and networks as a source of teacher professional development: A review. Teaching and Teacher Education. https://doi.org/10.1016/j.tate.2016.01.021

Meissel, K., Parr, J. M., & Timperley, H. S. (2016). Can professional development of teachers reduce disparity in student achievement? Teaching and Teacher Education. https://doi.org/10.1016/j.tate.2016.05.013

OECD. (2014). TALIS 2013 Results. In Talis. https://doi.org/10.1787/9789264196261en

CONFERENCE PROCEEDINGS

Pehmer, A. K., Gröschner, A., & Seidel, T. (2015). How teacher professional development regarding classroom dialogue affects students' higher-order learning. Teaching and Teacher Education. https://doi.org/10.1016/j.tate.2014.12.007

Pella, S. (2015). Pedagogical reasoning and action: Affordances of practice-based teacher professional development. Teacher Education Quarterly.

Qazi, A. G., & Mtenzi, F. J. (2023). The Conceptual Framing, Design, and Development of Mobile-Mediated Professional Development for Primary Mathematics Teachers. International Journal of Mobile and Blended Learning (IJMBL), 15(2), 1-19.

Qazi, A. G., Mustafa, Y., & Ali, S. (2018). Integrating universal design for learning as a pedagogical framework to teach and support all learners in science concepts. International Journal of Innovation in Education, 5(2), 127. https://doi.org/10.1504/ ijiie.2018.10019125

Taylor, P. (2020). The complexity of teacher professional growth–unravelling threads of purpose, opportunity and response. Professional development in education, 1-14.

UNESCO. (2017). Informe de los Objetivos de Desarrollo Sostenible 2017. Informe de Los Objetivos de Desarrollo Sostenible 2017. https://doi.org/10.18356/70388b69-es

Willemse, T. M., ten Dam, G., Geijsel, F., van Wessum, L., & Volman, M. (2015). Fostering teachers' professional development for citizenship education. Teaching and Teacher Education. https://doi.org/10.1016/j.tate.2015.03.008

Wright, S. P., Horn, S. P., & Sanders, W. L. (1997). Teacher and classroom context effects on student achievement: Implications for teacher evaluation. Journal of Personnel Evaluation in Education.

Yan, H. (2009). Teacher training in China and a practical model: E-Training Community (eTC). Campus-Wide Information Systems. https://doi.org/ 10.1108/10650740910946837

Yohon, T. (2005). Investigation of the Challenges, Mentoring Needs, and Support for Business and Marketing Teachers. Delta Pi Epsilon Journal.

Yoon, K. S., Duncan, T., Lee, S. W.-Y., Scarloss, B., & Shapley, K. L. (2007). Reviewing the Evidence on How Teacher Professional Development Affects Student Achievement. In Issues and Answers Report. https://doi.org/10.3102/0002831208328088

Zhang, J., Yuan, R., & Yu, S. (2017). What impedes the development of professional learning communities in China? Perceptions from leaders and frontline teachers in three schools in Shanghai. Educational Management Administration and Leadership. https://doi.org/10.1177/1741143215617945

Zhang, M., Parker, J., Koehler, M. J., & Eberhardt, J. (2015). Understanding Inservice Science Teachers' Needs for Professional Development. Journal of Science Teacher Education. https://doi.org/10.1007/s10972-015-9433-4 Zhu, X., & Han, X. (2006). Reconstruction of the teacher education system in China. International Education Journal.

INVESTMENT AS AN IMPORTANT FACTOR OF MACROECONOMIC BALANCE

Nargiz Jamal Rajabova Azerbaijan State University of Economics (UNEC), Azerbaijan nargiz.karimli92@gmail.com

Abstract

The International Financial Reporting Standards for SME's applies to all entities except that have public accountability. The IASB developed standard for small and medium-sized entities in recognition of the difficulty and cost to companies of prepare reports. Also, users of financial reports of entities focus different things other than users of financial statements of publicly listed companies. The definition of Small and medium-sized entities is based on the nature of a company, not on its size, however each countries have different measurement criteria. In Azerbaijan this criterion is annual revenue and average annual employee's number.

Accounting of assets in small and medium-sized entities is carried out in a way that does not differ seriously from International Financial Reporting Standards. However, there are some details that should be considered in the accounting of non-current assets in small medium-sized enterprises, which can affect their activity. There is a little differencies in initial measurement, subsequent measurement of property, plant and equipments in SME's, however there is no major differences in accounting assets in SME's.

Keywords: investment, economic growth, macroeconomic balance.

References

IASB (2015) International Financial Reporting Standards for Small and Medium-sized Entities, IFRS Foundation.

IASB (2020) International accounting standard 16, property, plant and equipment, 2003, amendments to the standard.

PwC (2009) Similarities and differences - A comparison of full IFRS and IFRS for SMEs.

Jana, H., Jitka, Z. (2014) Comparison of approaches to financial reporting of non-current assets according to the IFRS for smes and IAS/IFRS, Procedia Engineering. 69, pp.696-703.

Vasek, L. (2011) IFRS for SMEs-a new challenge for worldwide financial reporting, International Journal of Management Cases 13(4), pp. 115-120.

THE IMPACT OF PARENTS AND THE SCHOOL ENVIRONMENT ON THE MORAL DEVELOPMENT OF ADOLSCENTS

Narmina Mirzaliyeva Baku State University, Azerbaijan mirzaliyevanarmina95@gmail.com

Abstract

Adolescents' family and school experiences are also significant environmental factors for moral development. Piaget and Kohlberg believe that parents' tasks are to create opportunities for role play and cognitive dissonance. However, they recognized the central role of peers in moral development. Researchers have found that both parents and peers contribute to moral maturity. In general, higher levels of moral reasoning during adolescence are associated with parents supporting adolescents' questions, encouraging them, and expanding their moral thinking. In this topic, we will focus on parental discipline and its role in moral development, and then some implications for parenting and moral development. Developmental theorists working on child rearing techniques and moral development have focused on parental discipline methods. Attention-grabbing is a form of discipline that involves withdrawing affection or attention from a teenager, such as when a parent refuses to talk to a teen or expresses disapproval of a teen's behavior, which involves the teen thinking about it. The use of force is a negative discipline method in which a parent tries to gain control over a teenager or his resources. The moral environment is created by school and classroom rules, moral orientations of teachers and school leaders, and teaching materials. Teachers lead by example through their ethical and unethical behaviors. At school, classroom rules and relationships with peers are essential. Cheating, lying, stealing, and not caring about others, etc. reflects negative attitudes.

Keywords: Family, school, upbringing, adolescence

References

Celik, E., Betül, F. (2018) A qualitative study on the changing perception of children in society, educational methods and the effects of the Internet, Journal of Academic Reviews, pp. 228-247.

Aliyev, R., Ahmadov, N. (2006) Education of young people based on national and moral values, 246.

Aliyev, R. (2015). Personality and its formation: socio- pedagogical issues. Azerbaijan school, N2.

Aliyev, R. (2004). Ethnopsychological foundations of student personality formation, 270. Alizadeh, H.A., Mahmudova, R.M. (2013) Social pedagogy, 300.

Huseynzade, R., Ismayilova, M. (2012) Educational work and its methodology, 124.

Opchin, E. (2018) Child deprivation in single-parent families, 112.

TO LEAVE OR NOT TO LEAVE? DETERMINANTS OF MIGRATION INTENTIONS: EVIDENCE FROM SOUTH CAUCASUS COUNTRIES

Nurlan Rahimli University of Warsaw, Poland *nurlanrahimoglu@gmail.com*

Abstract

This article investigates the determinants of migration intention in South Caucasus countries: Armenia, Azerbaijan and Georgia. I used household-level survey data – Caucasus Barometer 2010 provided by Caucasus Research Resource Center. A binary logistic regression model has been applied. Estimation results indicate that migration aspirations are significantly impacted by individual demographics, socio-economic background, and political environment. In general, males express a higher intention to migrate than females. In addition, the results indicate that social networks play a facilitator role in migration aspiration. People who have confidence in public institutions have less likelihood of migration aspiration. Life satisfaction has a positive and statistically significant impact on permanent migration aspiration for Azerbaijan only, whereas life satisfaction is an irrelevant factor for the rest of the cases. The relative economic condition has a negative and statistically significant impact on the intention for permanent migration in Azerbaijan and Georgia. It means that people who believe they live in poor economic conditions are less likely to migrate permanently.

Keywords: Migration intention, migration aspiration, logit model, South Caucasus countries

References

Asatryan, A., Yeghiazaryan, A., & Aramyan, A. (2007). Emigration in the South Caucasus Republics. Case of Armenia. Yerevan: Caucasus Research Resource Centers.

Aslany, M.; Carling, J; Mjelva, MB; Sommerfelt,. (2021). Systematic review of determinants of migration aspirations. QuantMig Project Deliverable D2.2. Southampton: University of Southampton.

Badurashvili, I. (2009). Out-migration from Georgia after 1990. Local Conditions and Effects, 80.

Borjas, G. J. (1989). Economic theory and international migration. International Migration Review, 23(3), 457–485.

Cai, R., Esipova, N., Oppenheimer, M., & Feng, S. (2014). International migration desires related to subjective well-being. IZA Journal of Migration, 3(8), 1-20

Carling, J. (2002). Migration in the age of involuntary immobility: Theoretical reflections and Cape Verdean experiences. J. Ethn. Migr. Stud. 2002, 28, pp 5-42.

Carling, J. and F. Collins, (2017). Aspiration, desire and drivers of migration, Journal of Ethnic and Migration Studies, 44(6): 909– 926. Migali, S. and Scipioni, M., (2018), A global analysis of intentions to migrate, European Commission, JRC111207.

Carling, J., & Collins, F. L. (2018). Aspiration, desire and the drivers of migration. Journal of Ethnic and Migration Studies, 44(6), 909-926. doi:10.1080/1369183X.2017.1384134

Chindarkar, N. (2014). Is Subjective Well-Being of Concern to Potential Migrants from Latin America?Social Indicators Research, 115(1), 159-182.

Crisan, E. L., Crisan-Mitra, C., & Dragos, C. (2019). The Impact on Migration Intentions of Perceived Corruption at the Organizational and Country Level in Romania. Eastern European Economics, 57(5), 430- 455

Dermendzhieva Z. (2011). Emigration from the South Caucasus: who goes abroad and what are the economic implications? Post-Communist Economies, 23:3, 377-398

Dustmann, C. and Okatenko , A.(2014) "Out-migration, wealth constraints, and the quality of local amenities", Journal of Development Economics, 110: 52–63.

Efendic, A. (2016). Emigration intentions in a post-conflict environment: evidence from Bosnia and Herzegovina. Post-Communist Economies, 28(3), 335-352

Esipova, N., J. Ray and A. Pugliese. (2011) The Many Faces of Global Migration, International Organization for Migration (IOM). Geneva.

Graham, C., & Markowitz, J. (2011). Aspirations and Happiness of Potential Latin American Immigrants. Journal of Social Research & Policy, 2(2), 9-25.

Graham, C., & Markowitz, J. (2011). Aspirations and Happiness of Potential Latin American Immigrants. Journal of Social Research & Policy, 2(2), 9-25.

Hiskey, J., Montalvo, J. D., & Orcés, D. (2014). Democracy, Governance, and Emigration Intentions in Latin America and the Caribbean. Studies in Comparative International Development, 49(1), 89-111.

Hyll W., Schneider L., (2013). "Relative deprivation and migration preferences". Economics Letters 122, 334–337

Kafle K., Benfica R., & Winters P., (2018). "Does relative deprivation induce migration? Evidence from sub-Saharan Africa", International Fund for Agricultural Development - IFAD Research Series

Lovo, S. (2014). Potential migration and subjective well-being in Europe. IZA Journal of Migration, 3(24)

Manchin, M., & Orazbayev, S. (2018). Social networks and the intention to migrate. World Development, 109, 360-374.

Massey, D. S., Arango, J., Hugo, G., Kouaouci, A., Pellegrino, A., & Taylor, J. E. (1993). Theories of international migration: A review and appraisal. Population and development Review, 19 (3), pp. 431-466

Migali, Silvia; Marco Scipioni (2019): Who is About to Leave? A Global Survey of Aspirations and Intentions to Migrate. International Migration 57(5), 181-200.

Milasi,S. (2020).What Drives Youth's Intention to Migrate Abroad? Evidence from International Survey Data. IZA Journal of Development and Migration,11(1) - https://doi.org/10.2478/izajodm-2020-0012

Mintchev, V., Boshnakov, V., Kaltchev, I., & Goev, V. (2004). External Migration from Bulgaria at the Beginning of the XXI Century: Estimates of Potential Emigrants" Attitudes and Profile. Economic Thought, 7, 137-161.

Otrachshenko, V., & Popova, O. (2014). Life (dis) satisfaction and the intention to migrate: Evidence from Central and Eastern Europe. The Journal of Socio-Economics, 48, 40-49.

Sadiddin, A., Cattaneo, A., Cirillo, M., & Miller, M. (2019). Food insecurity as a determinant of international migration: evidence from Sub-Saharan Africa. Food Security, 11(3), 515-530

Sjaastad, L. A. (1962). The costs and returns of human migration. Journal of Political Economy, 70(5), 80–93.

Smith, M. D., & Floro, M. S. (2020). Food insecurity, gender, and international migration in low- and middleincome countries. Food Policy, 91(101837).

Stark, O., & Taylor, J. E. (1989). Relative deprivation and international migration. Demography, 26(1), 1–14. https://doi.org/10.2307/2061490

Timmerman, C., De Clerck, H., Hemmerechts, K., & Willems, R. (2014). Imagining Europe from the outside: The role of perceptions of human rights in Europe in migration aspirations in Turkey, Morocco, Senegal and Ukraine. In N. Chaban (Ed.), Communicating Europe in times of crisis external perceptions of the European Union (pp. 220–247).

Tjaden, J., Auer, D., & Laczko, F. (2019). Linking Migration Intentions with Flows: Evidence and Potential Use. International Migration, 57(1), 36-57. doi:10.1111/ imig.12502

Van Mol, Cristof (2016): Migration Aspirations of European Youth in Times of Crisis. Journal of Youth Studies 19(10), 1303-1320.

Willekens, F. (2021). QuantMig: The emigration decision process–Foundations for modelling. Changes, 1, 1.

Williams, Allan. M.; Calvin Jephcote; Hania Janta; Gang Li (2018): The Migration Intentionsof Young Adults in Europe: A Comparative, Multilevel Analysis. Population, Space and Place 24(1), e2123.

Wood, A. M., Froh, J. J., & Geraghty, A. W. (2010). Gratitude and well-being: a review and theoretical integration. Clinical psychology review, 30(7), 890–905. https://doi.org/10.1016/j.cpr.2010.03.005

Xenogiani, Theodora, Organisation for Economic Co-operation and Development, and Agence française de développement, eds. (2015). Connecting with emigrants: a global profile of diasporas, 2015. Paris: OECD.

Yüksel, S., Mukhtarov, S., Mahmudlu, C., Mikayilov, J. I., & Iskandarov, A. (2018). Measuring international migration in Azerbaijan. Sustainability, 10(1), 132.

Zaiceva, A., & Zimmermann, K. F. (2008). Scale, diversity, and determinants of labour migration in Europe.

GERRYMANDERING POLICY MEMO

Reem Hassan University of Michigan, USA *reemh@umich.edu*

Abstract

Since 1790, upon the introduction of the first U.S. census, incarcerated people have been included in the population count of the districts in which they are incarcerated by the federal government. This act, known as "prison gerrymandering," has had immense impacts on voter representation and has disproportionately impacted minority communities. In Wisconsin, redistricting officials have drawn legislative district lines to make it so that certain voting districts are densely populated with individuals who are incarcerated and cannot vote, heavily inflating the voting power of individuals in those districts who can vote. Although critics believe that the structure in which the population is allocated, especially for incarcerated individuals, should not be altered, it is crucial that Wisconsin puts forth a law that requires for prisoners to be counted in the same districts as they were before incarcerated, preventing certain districts from gaining disproportionate political power.

Keywords: Gerrymandering, voter representation Wisconsin.

References

American Civil Liberties Union, "Mass Incarceration", Available at: <www.aclu.org/issues/ smart-justice/mass-incarceration.>

Bureau of the Census, Department of Commerce (2018) Final 2020 Census Residence Criteria and Residence Situations. Federal Register The Daily Journal of the United States Government, Available at: <www.federalregister.gov/documents/ 2018/02/08/2018-02370/final-2020-census-residence-criteria-and-residence-situations.> Initiative, Prison Policy. "Wisconsin Campaign Page." Prison Gerrymandering Project, Available at: <www.prisonersofthecensus.org/wisconsin.html.>

Potyondy, P. (2021) "Felon Voting Rights." National Conference of State Legislatures , National Conference of State Legislatures, Available at: <www.ncsl.org/research/electionsand-campaigns/felon-voting-rights.aspx.>

Rossi, P. (2021) "What Is Prison Gerrymandering?" MyLO, League of Women Voters of Connecticut.

Wang, H. L., Kumari, D. (2019) 'Your Body Being Used': Where Prisoners Who Can't Vote Fill Voting Districts." NPR, Available at: <www.npr.org/sections/codeswitch/

2019/12/31/761932806/your-body-being-used-where-prisoners-who-can-t-vote-fill-voting-districts.>

Wang, H. L. (2021) Most Prisoners Can't Vote, but They're Still Counted in Voting Districts. NPR, Available at: <www.npr.org/2021/09/22/1039643346/redistricting-prison-gerrymandering-definition-census-congressional-legislative.>

EXPATRIATION AND PERMAMNET EMIGRATION INTENTION AMONG YOUTH IN AZERBAIJAN

Aysu Abbasova Azerbaijan State University of Economics (UNEC), Azerbaijan *N/A*

Royale Alishzade Azerbaijan State University of Economics (UNEC), Azerbaijan aliszadroyale@gmail.com

Alsu Jafarova Azerbaijan State University of Economics (UNEC), Azerbaijan *N/A*

Khatai Aliyev Azerbaijan State University of Economics (UNEC), Azerbaijan khatai.aliyev@unec.edu.az

Abstract

What are the major factors affecting Azerbaijani youth to boost their motivation for emigration? This study examines the emigration intentions among youth in Azerbaijan. The research explores and uncovers a complex interplay of possible factors that shape the temporary and permanent emigration intentions of Azerbaijani youth. The research design involves a survey of 1085 Azerbaijani youth aged between 17-35 years old (47% males, 53% females). According to the study, youth's emigration intention in Azerbaijan should be concerning, as more than half are willing to leave permanently. Many young people dream of moving abroad because of the allure of higher earnings, higher standards of living, the possibility of a better future and many other factors. Social and environmental factors, such as the quest for personal freedom, ecological condition in the country, marital status and ties with family are the strongest contributors to the motivation of youth to expatriate. It is also observed that, almost all life domains have significant influence to shape the permanent emigration intentions of youth. To sum it up, this research sheds light on the hopes and fears of Azerbaijani youth and provides insights into the factors that drive or hinder emigration. The study concludes that to prevent or reduce youth emigration, policymakers in Azerbaijan must address the root causes of emigration. Research findings offer a unique perspective for policymakers to design a migration policy to help to retain young talent.

Keywords: Emigration intention; expatriation; youth; satisfaction; life domains; Azerbaijan.

References

Aliyev, K., Ismayilov, A., Gasimov, I., & Isayeva, A. (2021). Unhappy moves? assessing the link between life (Dis) satisfaction and intention to emigrate from Azerbaijan. Economics & Sociology, 14(3), 127-145.

Allahveranov, A., Aliyeva, R., & Sadigov, T. (2012). Social Impact of Emigration and Rural-Urban Migration in Central and Eastern Europe. Executive Summary: Azerbaijan. ASERC. (2021). Social Survey -7. Unpublished dataset.

Carling, J. (2017). "How Does Migration Arise?", in M. McAuliffe and M. Klein Solomon (Conveners) (2017). Ideas to Inform International Cooperation on Safe, Orderly and Regular Migration, IOM, Geneva., 19-26.

Carling, J., & Schewel, K. (2018). Revisiting aspiration and ability in international migration. Journal of Ethnic and Migration Studies, 44(6), 945-963.

Chiswick, B. R. (1999). Are immigrants favorably self-selected?. American Economic Review, 89(2), 181-185.

Clemens, M. A. (2014). Does development reduce migration?. International handbook on migration and economic development, 152-185.

Clark, W. A., & Lisowski, W. (2017). Decisions to move and decisions to stay: Life course events and mobility outcomes. Housing Studies, 32(5), 547-565.

Coulter, R. (2013). Wishful thinking and the abandonment of moving desires over the life course. Environment and Planning A, 45(8), 1944-1962.

De Jong, G. F., & Gordon, F. (1999). Choice processes in migration behavior. Migration and restructuring in the United States, 273-293.

De Jong, G. (2000). Expectations, gender, and norms in migration decision making. Population Studies 54(3), 307 – 319

Fleury, A. (2016). Understanding women and migration: A literature review. Washington, DC, 55.

Ganguli, I. (2014). Scientific brain drain and human capital formation after the end of the Soviet Union. International Migration, 52(5), 95-110.

Glavac, S. M. (2000). A longitudinal analysis of return migration from Australia, 1982– 1990. The University of Arizona.

Gmelch, G. (1980). Return migration. Annual review of anthropology, 9(1), 135-159.

Güngör, N. D., & Tansel, A. (2008). Brain drain from Turkey: an investigation of students' return intentions. Applied economics, 40(23), 3069-3087.

Gugushvili, A. (2011). Democratic Discontent and Emigration: Do Political Attitudes Explain Emigration Intentions. Mimeo, European University Institute.

Golovataya, L., & Askerova, S. (2019). Interrelation of migration processes and economic security in Azerbaijan. Relații internaționale. Plus, 15(1), 350-358.

Hiskey, J., Montalvo, J. D., & Orcés, D. (2014). Democracy, governance, and emigration intentions in Latin America and the Caribbean. Studies in Comparative International Development, 49(1), 89-111.

Heering, L., Van Der Erf, R., & Van Wissen, L. (2004). The role of family networks and migration culture in the continuation of Moroccan emigration: A gender perspective. Journal of ethnic and migration studies, 30(2), 323-337.

Ho, N. T. T., Seet, P. S., & Jones, J. (2018). From brain drain and brain gain to brain circulation: conceptualizing re-expatriation intentions of Vietnamese returnees. Internationalisation in Vietnamese higher education, 217-234.

lunusov, A. S. (2003). Migration in Post-Soviet Azerbaijan. Russian Politics & Law, 41(3), 69-83.

Ivlevs, A. (2015). Happy moves? Assessing the link between life satisfaction and emigration intentions. Kyklos, 68(3), 335-356.

Naudé, W. (2010). The determinants of migration from Sub-Saharan African countries. Journal of African Economies, 19(3), 330-356.

Newbold, P. (2013). Statistics for business and economics. Pearson.

Nunn, A. (2005). The 'brain drain': Academic and skilled migration to the UK and its impact on Africa – Report to AUT and NATFHE. Leeds: Policy Research Institute, Leeds University

Ortensi, L. E., & Barbiano di Belgiojoso, E. (2018). Moving on? Gender, education, and citizenship as key factors among short-term onward migration planners. Population, Space and Place, 24(5), e2135.

Papapanagos, H., & Sanfey, P. (2001). Intention to emigrate in transition countries: the case of Albania. Journal of Population Economics, 14, 491-504.

Stark, O., & Bloom, D. E. (1985). The new economics of labor migration. The American Economic review, 75(2), 173-178.

State Statistical Committee of the Republic of Azerbaijan. (2021). Retrieved from https://www.stat.gov.az/source/demoqraphy/ap/en/1_27en.xls (Accessed 01.04.2023)

Tharenou, P., & Caulfield, N. (2010). Will I stay or will I go? Explaining repatriation by self-initiated expatriates. Academy of Management Journal, 53(5), 1009-1028.

Toren, N. (1976, March 1). Return to zion: Characteristics and motivations of returning emigrants. Social Forces, 54(3), 546–558.

United Nations. (2020). International Migration 2020. Retrieved from https://www.un.org/ development/desa/pd/news/international-migration-2020 (Accessed 01.04.2023) Van Dalen, H. P., Groenewold, G., & Fokkema, T. (2005). The effect of remittances on emigration intentions in Egypt, Morocco, and Turkey. Population Studies, 59(3), 375-392.

Van Dalen, H. P., & Henkens, K. (2008). Emigration intentions: Mere words or true plans? Explaining international migration intentions and behavior. Explaining International Migration Intentions and Behavior (June 30, 2008).

Van Dalen, H. P., & Henkens, K. (2013). Explaining emigration intentions and behaviour in the Netherlands, 2005–10. Population studies, 67(2), 225-241.

Yüksel, S., Mukhtarov, S., Mahmudlu, C., Mikayilov, J. I., & Iskandarov, A. (2018). Measuring international migration in Azerbaijan. Sustainability, 10(1), 132.

CLIMATE CHANGE ADAPTATION STRATEGIES IN AGRICULTURE: CASE-STUDY: AZERBAIJAN AGRICULTURE AND CLIMATE CHANGE

Sabina Aliyeva Corvinus University Budapest, Hungary sabina.aliyeva@stud.uni-corvinus.hu

Abstract

Climate change is an alarming challenge that put at risk the very basis of our existence. The alteration in temperature, precipitation patterns, as well as other extreme weather events have cascading effects on agriculture. Therefore, climate change adaptation strategies in agriculture are the essential tool for ensuring food security and a sustainable future. Adaptation entails foreseeing the effects of climate change and taking the necessary steps to avoid or limit the harm they can cause or seize opportunities. Adaptation in agriculture refers to the adjustment of farming systems, practices, and technologies to cope with the changing climate. It involves a range of strategies that enhance the resilience of crops, livestock, and ecosystems to climate stresses. At all administrative levels, from the local to the global, the appropriate adaptation strategies are required. This paper aims to appeal the importance of climate change problem and the urgency of implementing adaptation strategies from a specific country case example. In line with the intensively growing climate change adaptation discussions, the idea of the paper is to examine climate change and agriculture relationship, explaining the cost and benefits of the current and prospect adaptation practices in Azerbaijan, from farmer to governmental point of view.

Keywords: Climate change, agriculture, adaptation strategies, bibliometric review, case study.

References

Ahouissoussi N. et al. (2014) 'Reducing the Vulnerability of Azerbaijan's Agricultural Systems to Climate Change: Impact Assessment and Adaptation Options', A World Bank Study, doi: 10. 1596/978-1-4648-0184-6.

FAO (2007) Adaptation to climate change in agriculture, forestry and fisheries: Perspective, framework and priorities. Rome: FAO.

FAO (2015) Climate change and food security: Risks and Responses. Rome: FAO.

CONFERENCE PROCEEDINGS

FAO (2016) The state of food and agriculture 2016. Climate change, agriculture and food security, The Eugenics review. Rome: FAO.

FAO (2022) Agriculture and climate change: Law and governance in support of climate smart agriculture and international climate change goals. Rome: FAO.

FAO (2023) Temperature change statistics 1961-2022: Global, regional and country trends. FAOSTAT Analytical Brief 63 https://www.fao.org/3/cc5064en/cc5064en.pdf

IPCC (2022a) Climate Change 2022: Impacts, Adaptation and Vulnerability. Summary for Policymakers, Technical Summary and Frequently Asked Questions. Contribution of Working Group II to the Sixth Assessment Report of the Intergovernmental Panel on Climate Change. Edited H.Pörtner et al, https://www.ipcc.ch/report/ar6/wg2/downloads/ report/IPCC_AR6_WGII_SummaryVolume.pdf

IPCC (2022b) Climate Change 2022: Mitigation of Climate Change. Contribution of Working Group III to the Sixth Assessment Report of the Intergovernmental Panel on Climate Change. Edited P.R.Shukla et al, https://www.ipcc.ch/report/ar6/wg3/downloads/report/IPCC_AR6_WGIII_FullReport.pdf

IPCC (2023) 'Climate Change 2023: Synthesis Report for the Sixth Assessment Report of the Intergovernmental Panel on Climate Change', H.Lee et al, https://www.ipcc.ch/ report/sixth-assessment-report-cycle/

Klein, R. J. T. et al. (2014) 'Adaptation opportunities, constraints, and limits', in Field, C. B. et al. (eds). Cambridge and New York: Cambridge University Press, pp. 899–943.

Masud M. et al. (2017) 'Adaptation barriers and strategies towards climate change: Challenges in the agricultural sector', Cleaner Production Journal, 156(July), p.698-706, doi: 10.1016/j.clepro.2017.04.060.

Ministry of Ecology and Natural Resources of Republic of Azerbaijan (2021) 'Fourth National Communication to the United Nations Framework Convention on Climate Change', Edited R.Humbatova et al.

Nalau, J. and Verrall, B. (2021) 'Mapping the evolution and current trends in climate change adaptation science', Climate Risk Management journal, 32(February), p. 100290. doi: 10.1016/j.crm.2021.100290.

OECD (2020) 'Strengthening Agricultural Resilience in the Face of Multiple Risks', OECD Publishing, Paris, https://doi.org/10.1787/2250453e-en

State Statistical Committee of the Republic of Azerbaijan (2022) 'The Agriculture of Azerbaijan', Statistical publication

The World Bank Group and Asian Development Bank (2021) Climate Risk Country Profile: Azerbaijan

USAID (2017) 'Climate change risk profile: Azerbaijan', Fact Sheet.

Yohannes, H. (2015) 'A Review on Relationship between Climate Change and Agriculture', Journal of Earth Science & Climatic Change, 7(2), pp. 1–8. doi: 10.4172/2157-7617.1000335.

INDEPENDENT WORK AND SCIENTIFIC CREATIVITY OF STUDENTS

Sabina Jafarova Baku State Unversity, Azerbaijan sabka567@gmail.com

Abstract

Today, independent work of students is of great importance. Because independent work prepares today's student for independent knowledge acquisition, self-education and activity. The student should know that the main goal is not only to graduate from the university, but to develop oneself comprehensively, to acquire skills relevant to the education received. In this process, the role of student independent works is very big. Rather than giving ready-made knowledge to high school students, the teacher should teach them how and in what ways to acquire knowledge. This is required by the demand for modern thinking in the countries of the world, including our republic and the rapid development of technology. Unfortunately, nowadays, there are not few teachers who give ready knowledge to students. Such teachers should know that when they give readymade knowledge to students, they prevent the development of their thinking and the ability to think independently. Rather than providing ready-made knowledge to their students, teachers who support their independent work play a major role in both their scientific and teaching activities. Proper organization and conduct of students' independent work lays the groundwork for them to act independently and thoughtfully not only today, but also in their future lives.

Keywords: university, student, teacher, independent work, scientific creativity

References

Agayev A. (2005) The problem of identity formation in the social-pedagogical opinion of Azerbaijan.

Ismikhanov M. (2013) Basics of pedagogy.

Mahmudova R. (2005) Possibilities and ways of student independent work in the higher school. Baku: Cashioglu.

Gasimova L.N, Mahmudova R.M. (2021) Pedagogy. (Textbook), Baku: BSU.

F. Rustamov, T. Dadashova. (2007) Higher education pedagogy.

SITUATIONAL ANALYSIS OF AZERBAIJAN FOR THE CHINESE BELT AND ROAD INITIATIVE

Sadig Gachayev Yanshan University, China sadiggachayev@gmail.com

Abstract

The Belt and Road Initiative (BRI) is a grand strategy proposed by China to boost economic connectivity, trade, and investment across Eurasia and beyond. Azerbaijan is an important country for the BRI due to its strategic location, rich energy resources, and growing economy. This research article provides a SWOT analysis of Azerbaijan for the BRI, highlighting its strengths, weaknesses, opportunities, and threats. The analysis suggests that Azerbaijan's strategic location, energy resources, and business-friendly environment make it an attractive destination for Chinese investments, while its dependence on energy exports, lack of diversification, and geopolitical risks pose challenges. To leverage its strengths and overcome its weaknesses, Azerbaijan needs to develop a comprehensive strategy that aligns with the BRI goals and addresses its internal and external challenges.

Keywords: The Belt and Road Initiative, China, Azerbaijan, SWOT Analysis, Economy, Investments, Logistics.

References

Azerbaijan Railways LLC., (2017). Business Plan. Azərbaycan Dəmir Yolları QSC, Biznes Plan.

Babayev, B., & Ismailzade, F. (2020). Azerbaijan's Contribution to the Chinese Belt & Road Initiative (BRI). GCRF COMPASS Policy Brief, GCRF COMPASS: Comprehensive Capacity-Building in the Eastern Neighbourhood and Cenreal Asia: research intergration, impact governance & sustainable communities.

Brienza, L. (2017). One Belt One Road: The Engine of the Global Cooperation Mechanism. China Daily, http://www.chinadaily.com.cn/opinion/2017beltandroad/ 2017-06/02/content_29597709.htm

Gachayev, S. (2018). A Comparative Study of the Strategies and Motives for CNPC (China), BP (the UK) and Lukoil (Russia) Investments in Azerbaijan's Oil and Gas Sector From a Geopolitical and Economic Perspective. Beijing Normal University, Master Thesis.

CONFERENCE PROCEEDINGS

Gachayev, S. (2021). China - Azerbaijan economic relations in the Belt and Road Initiative: China-Central Asia-West Asia Economic Corridor. Azvision, https://en.azvision.az/news/142948/china-%E2%80%93-azerbaijan-economic-relations-in-the-belt-and-road-initiative-%C2%A0china-central-asia-west-asia-economic-corridor.html

Humbatov, M. (2018). A Hub Initiative and its successful implementation: The case of Azerbaijan. Caucasus International, 8(2), 111-122.

Lu, H., Rohr, Ch., Hafner, M., Knack, A. (2018). China Belt and Road Initiative. Measuring the impact of improving transport connectivity on international trade in the region - a proof-of-concept study. RAND Europe Corporation

Strategic Roadmap for Development of Logistics and Trade in the Republic of Azerbaijan (2016). Approved by the Decree of the President of the Republic of Azerbaijan dated December 6, 2016.

Sumbal, A.M. (2017). Baku pivotal in economic corridor. China Daily, Asia Weekly, p12

Tang, Sh., Liu, D., Xie, X. (2017). The Analysis of the "One Belt and One Road" for the Game between China and the United States. 3rd International Conference on Social Science and Management (ICSSM 2017) ISBN: 978-1-60595-445-5, p. 386

The Republic of Azerbaijan, Ministry of Economy. (2018). Beijing hosted Azerbaijani-Chinese business forum, http://economy.gov.az/en/article/pekinde-azerbaycan-chinbiznes-forumu-kechirilib/28888

The World Bank. (2020). South Caucasus and Central Asia: Belt and Road Initiative Azerbaijan Country Case Study. World Bank.

Valiyev A. (2017). China Targets Azerbaijan for Transportation Projects Caspian Policy Center, http://www.caspianpolicy.org/news/china-targets-azerbaijan-for-transportation-projects/

World Bank Group. (2019). Belt and Road Economics Opportunities and Risks of Transport Corridors. International Bank for Reconstruction and Development/The World Bank, 3. https://doi.org/10.1596/978-1-4648-1392-4

Ziyadov, T. (2020). Belt & Road 2.0: The Future Hubs of Central Eurasia. İRS Heritage/ Economy, 45, 48-55. https://irs-az.com/en/journal/no-45-2020/359

BRINGING MILLETS BACK IN INDIAN FARMS AND PLATES: CHALLANGES AND WAY AHEAD

Saloni Bhutani NITI Aayog, India salonib9292@gmail.com

Badri Narayanan Gopalakrishnan Boston College, USA badrinarayanang@gmail.com

Abstract

The International Financial Reporting Standards for SME's applies to all entities except that have public accountability. The IASB developed standard for small and medium-sized entities in recognition of the difficulty and cost to companies of prepare reports. Also, users of financial reports of entities focus different things other than users of financial statements of publicly listed companies. The definition of Small and medium-sized entities is based on the nature of a company, not on its size, however each countries have different measurement criteria. In Azerbaijan this criterion is annual revenue and average annual employee's number.

Accounting of assets in small and medium-sized entities is carried out in a way that does not differ seriously from International Financial Reporting Standards. However, there are some details that should be considered in the accounting of non-current assets in small medium-sized enterprises, which can affect their activity. There is a little differencies in initial measurement, subsequent measurement of property, plant and equipments in SME's, however there is no major differences in accounting assets in SME's.

Keywords: IFRS for SME, non-current assets, valuation.

References

ASSOCHAM (2022). Millets: The Future Superfood for India. Report_Millets 2022.indd (assocham.org)

Bandyopadhyay, Tirthankar & Muthamilarasan, Mehanathan & Prasad, Manoj. (2017). Millets for Next Generation Climate-Smart Agriculture. Frontiers in Plant Science. 8. 1266. 10.3389/fpls.2017.01266.

CONFERENCE PROCEEDINGS

Brahmachari, K., Sarkar, S., Santra, D.K. and Maitra, S. (2018). Millet for Food and Nutritional Security in Drought Prone and Red Laterite Region of Eastern India, International Journal of Plant & Soil Science, 26(6): 1-7.

Dayakar Rao B, Ananthan R, Hariprasanna K, Bhat BV, Rajeswari K, Sukreeti Sharma and Tonapi, VA, K. (2018). Nutritional and Health Benefits of Nutri-Cereals, ICAR-Indian Institute of Millets Research, Rajendranagar, Hyderabad. PP 96. ISBN-81-89335-73-1:

Dayakar Rao B, Bhandari, R. and Tonapi, VA, K. (2021). "White Paper on Millets – A Policy Note on Mainstreaming Millets for Nutrition Security". ICAR-Indian Institute of Millets Research (IIMR), Rajendranagar, Hyderabad-500030.

Dayakar Rao B, Bhaskarachary K., Arlene Christina G.D., Sudha Devi G. and Tonapi V.A. (2017). Nutritional and Health Benefits of Millets. ICAR-Indian Institute of Millets Research, Hyderabad, India, New Delhi, India. 104 pp.

Dayakar Rao B, Bhat BV and Tonapi VA. (2018). Nutri-cereals for Nutritional Security. ICAR – Indian Institute of Millets Research (IIMR). Rajendranagar, Hyderabad, PP 164, ISBN: 81-89335-70-7

FAO. (2022). Food and Agriculture Organization of the United Nations. FAOSTAT. https://www.fao.org/faostat/en/#data/QCL/metadata

Hertel, T. W. (1997). Global Trade Analysis: Modeling and Applications. Cambridge: Cambridge University Press.

IIMR (2022). ICAR-Indian Institute of Millet Research. https://www.milletstats.com/.

Kumar, A., Tomar, V., Kaur, A., Kumar, V., Gupta, K. (2018). Millets: A Solution to Agrarian and Nutritional Challenges. Agriculture and Food Security, 7(1): 31

MoA&FW. (2022). Agriculture Statistics at a Glance 2021. https://desagri.gov.in/ document-report/agricultural-statistics-at-a-glance-2021/. Ministry of Agriculture and Farmers Welfare.

NAAS. (2022). Promoting Millet Production, Value Addition and Consumption. Policy Paper No. 114, National Academy of Agricultural Sciences, New Delhi: 24 p

Narayanan, B.G., A. Aguiar, and R. McDougall, eds. (2015). Global Trade, Assistance, and Production: The GTAP 9 Data Base. Center for Global Trade Analysis, Purdue University. https://www.gtap.agecon.purdue.edu/databases/v9/v9 doco.asp.

Nithiyanantham S., Kalaiselvi P., Mahomoodally M.F., Zengin G., Abirami A., Srinivasan G. (2019). Nutritional and functional roles of millets—A review. J. Food Biochem. 43: 1–10.

NSSO. Household Consumer Expenditure Survey. NSS 68th Round Sch1.0 Type 2 : July 2011 - June 2012. National Statistical Office, Ministry of Statistics & Programme Implementation, Government of India.

Ranjit Kumar, Sanjiv Kumar, BS Yashavanth, PC Meena, AK Indoria, Sumanta Kundu, M Manjunath. (2020). Adoption of Natural Farming and its Effect on Crop Yield and

Farmers' Livelihood in India. ICAR-National Academy of Agricultural Research Management, Hyderabad, India.

Satyavathi CT, Ambawat S, Khandelwal V, Srivastava RK. (2021). Pearl Millet: A Climate-Resilient Nutricereal for Mitigating Hidden Hunger and Provide Nutritional Security. Front Plant Sci. 2021 Sep 13;12:659938. doi: 10.3389/fpls.2021.659938. PMID: 34589092; PMCID: PMC8475763.

Wilson ML, VanBuren R. (2022). Leveraging millets for developing climate resilient agriculture. Curr Opin Biotechnol. 2022 Jun;75:102683. doi: 10.1016/j.copbio.2022.102683. Epub 2022 Jan 15. PMID: 35042014.

DETERMINANTS OF INFILATION IN INDIA – A TIMES SERIES ANALYSIS

Samarth Khurana, Indian Institute of Foreign Trade, India samarthkhurana99@gmail.com

Jaydeep Mukherjee Indian Institute of Foreign Trade, India *N/A*

Abstract

Through time series analysis of quarterly data from Q2 of 2006 to Q3 of 2020, this analysis aims to ascertain the principal driver of inflation in India. For the analysis, the study employs new econometric approaches such as the Granger causality test, unit root testing, and the autoregressive-distributed lag bounds test. Our estimates show that determinants such as expectations about future inflation, oil prices, output gap, currency rate, broad money growth, interest rate and food inflation exhibit long terms relationship with the dependent variable – CPI inflation. Granger causality test further reveals that the determinants such as expectations about future inflation, food inflation and money supply granger cause CPI inflation. This has important policy implications as price stability not only stabilises the interest rate but also brings more stability, predictability, and transparency in an economy, thereby promoting higher investment and growth. Therefore, to effectively manage the inflation dynamics, a study of the driving factors of inflation can help predict the changes in inflation more accurately and effectively.

Keywords: CPI-IW inflation, exchange rate, interest rate, ARDL approach.

References

Adu, G., & Marbuah, G. (2021). Determinants of Inflation in Ghana: An Empirical Investigation. South African Journal of Economics. Vol. 79. Issue: 3. pp. 251-269.

Altowaijri, H. (2011). Determinants of Inflation in Saudi Arabia. World Review of Business Research. Vol. 1. Issue: 4. pp. 109-114.

Ashra, S., Chattopadhyay, S., & Chaudhuri, K. (2004). Deficit, money and price: the Indian experience. Journal of Policy Modeling. Vol. 26. Issue: 3. pp. 289-299.

Balakrishnan, P. (1991). Industrial Price Behaviour in India: An Error-Correction Model. Journal of Development Economics. Vol. 37. Issue: 1–2. pp. 309-326. Balakrishnan, P. (1991). Pricing and inflation in India. Delhi: Oxford University Press. pp. 1–271.

Balakrishnan, P. 1994. How Best to Model Inflation in India. Journal of Policy Modelling. Vol 16. No. 6. pp. 677–683.

Ball, L., Chari, A., & Mishra, P. (2016). Understanding Inflation in India. National Bureau of Economic Research. Working Paper 22948.

Bandara, R. (2011). The Determinants of Inflation in Sri Lanka: An Application of the Vector Autoregression Model. South Asia Economic Journal. Vol. 12. Issue: 2. pp: 271-286.

Bashir, F., Nawaz, S., Yasin, K., Khursheed, U., Khan, J., & Qureshi, M. (2011). Determinants of inflation in Pakistan: An econometric analysis using Johansen cointegration approach. Australian Journal of Business and Management Research. Vol. 1. pp. 71-82.

Basu, K. (2011). Understanding Inflation and Controlling It. Economic and Political Weekly. Vol. 46. Issue No. 41.

Bhaduri, S., & Durai, S. (2013). A Note on Excess Money Growth and Inflation Dynamics: Evidence from Threshold Regression. MSE Working Paper 78.

Bhalla, S. S. (1981). India's closed economy and world inflation. In R. C. Williams and Associates (Eds.), World inflation and developing countries. Brookings Institute.

Bhattacharya, B., & Lodh, M. (1990). Inflation in India: An Analytical Survey. Artha Vjjnana. Vol. 32, pp. 25-68.

Bhattacharya, B., & Mitra, A. (1997). Changing Composition of Employment in Tertiary Sector: A Cross-Country Analysis. Economic and Political Weekly. Vol. 32. Issue: 1. pp. 529-534.

Bonatt, L., Fracasso, A., & Tamborini, R. (2022). What to expect from inflation expectations: theory, empirics and policy issues. Committee on Economic and Monetary Affairs. Monetary Dialogue Papers

Brahmananda, P., & Nagaraju, G. (2002), "Inflation and Growth in the World: Some Simple.

Buragohain, T. (1997). The Role of Sectoral Prices in Indian Inflation. Indian Journal of Quantitative Economics. pp. 89-102.

Callen, T., & Chang, D. (1999). Modeling and forecasting inflation in India. IMF Working Paper.

Chand, S (1996). Fiscal and other determinants of Indian inflation rate, National Institute of Public Finance and Policy, Working Paper No 7.

Cleveland, R. B., Cleveland, W. S., McRae, J. E., & Terpenning, I. J. (1990). STL: A seasonal-trend decomposition procedure based on loess. Journal of Official Statistics. Vol. 6. Issue: 1. pp. 3–33.

Dholakia, R. (1990). Extended Phillips Curve For the Indian Economy. Indian Economic Journal. Vol. 38. Issue: 1. pp. 69-70.

Dickey, D.A. and Fuller, W.A. (1979) Distribution of the estimators for autoregressive time series with a unit root. Journal of the American Statistical Association. Vol. 74. Issue: 366. pp. 427-431.

Dua, P. & Gaur, U. (2009). Determination of Inflation in an Open Economy Phillips Curve Framework: The Case for Developed and Developing Economies. Working Paper 178.

Dua, P. & Goel, D. (2021). Determination of Inflation In India. The Journal of developing areas. Vol. 55. Issue: 2. pp. 205-221.

Edelberg, W. (2021). What does current inflation tell us about the future?. Brookings. Empirics, 1970–99," Macroeconomics and monetary policy: Issues for a reforming economy. Oxford University Press, New Delhi. pp. 43-66.

Goyal, A. (2014). History of monetary policy in India since independence. Springer Briefs in Economics. New Delhi: Springer.

Haq, A. & Aurangze, B. (2012) Determinants of Inflation in Pakistan. Universal Journal of Management and Social Sciences. Vol. 2. Issue: 4. pp. 89 – 96.

Hill, Gareth and Fildes, Robert (1984). The accuracy of extrapolation methods: An Automatic BoxJenkins package (SIFT). Journal of Forecasting. Vol. 3. pp. 319-323.

Kapur, M., & Patra, M. (2000). The Price of Low Inflation. Occasional Papers: Reserve Bank of India. Vol. 21. Issue: 2-3. pp. 191-233.

Khan, R., & Gill, A. (2010). Determinants of Inflation: A Case of Pakistan (1970-2007). Journal of Economics. pp. 45-51.

Kim, B. (2001). Determinants of Inflation in Poland: A Structural Cointegration Approach. BOFIT Discussion Paper No. 16.

Kishor, N.K. (2012). Modeling Inflation in India: the role of money. Singapore Economic Review. Vol. 57. Issue: 4. pp. 1-19.

Libert, G. (1983). The M-competition with a Fully Automatic Box- Jenkins Procedure. International Journal of Forecasting. Vol. 2. pp. 325-328.

Lim, Y., & Sek, S. (2015). An Examination on the Determinants of Inflation. Journal of Economics, Business and Management. Vol. 3. Issue: 7.

Loungani, P., & Swagel, P. (1995). Supply-Side Sources of Inflation: Evidence From OECD Countries. Board of the Governors of the Federal Reserve System. International Finance Discussion Papers (IFDP).

Maitra, B. (2016). Inflation Dynamics in India: Relative Role of Structural and Monetary Factors.

Mazumder, S. (2011). The stability of the Phillips curve in India: Does the Lucas critique apply? Journal of Asian Economics. Vol. 22. Issue: 6. pp. 528–539.

CONFERENCE PROCEEDINGS

McCarthy, J. (2007). Pass-through of exchange rates and import prices to domestic inflation in some industrialized economies. Eastern Economic Journal. Vol. 33. Issue:4. pp. 511-537.

Menji, S. (2008). Determinants of Recent Inflation in Ethiopia. University Library of Munich, Germany. MPRA Paper 29668.

Musa, A., Elijah, S., & Danlami, I. (2019). The Asymmetric Effect of Currency Devaluation on Inflation in Malaysia Evidence from Non-Linear ARDL.

Nachane, D. M. & Lakshmi, R. (2002). Dynamics of inflation in India - a P-Star approach. Applied Economics, Vol. 34. Issue: 1. pp. 101–110.

Patnaik, A. (2010) Study of inflation in India: A cointegrated vector autoregression approach. Journal of Quantitative Economics. Vol. 8. Issue: 1. pp. 118–129.

Patra, M., & Ray, P. (2010). Inflation Expectations and Monetary Policy in India: An Empirical Exploration. IMF Working Paper.

Paul, B. (2009). In search of the Phillips curve for India. Journal of Asian Economics. Vol. 20, Issue: 4, pp. 479-488.

Paul, M.T., & Bhanumurthy, N.R. (1999–2000). Money supply, output and price level relationship in India. Indian Economic Journal, Vol. 47. Issue: 1. pp. 42–55.

Pesaran, M. H., & Shin, Y (1999). An autoregressive distributed lag modelling approach to cointegration analysis in Strom. In S. Strom (Ed.), Econometrics and Economic Theory in the 20th Century: The Ragnar Frisch. Cambridge: Cambridge University Press. pp. 371–413.

Pesaran, M.H., Shin, Y., Smith, R.J. (2001). Bound testing approaches to the analysis of level relationships. Journal of Applied Econometrics. Vol. 16, pp. 289-326.

Phillips, R.C.B. and Perron, P. (1988). Testing for a unit root in time series regression. Biometrika., Vol. 75. Issue: 2. pp. 335-346.

Poulos, L., Kvanli. A. and Pavur, R (1987). A comparison of the accuracy of the Box-Jenkins method with that of automated forecasting model. International Journal of forecasting. Vol. 3. pp. 261-267

Powell, T., & Wessel, D. (2020). What are inflation expectations? Why do they matter?. Brookings.

Rangarajan, C. (1983). Conflict between employment and inflation. In A. Robinson (Ed.), Employment policy in a developing country—a case study of India. London: Macmillan.

Roy, S., & Darbha, G. (2000). Dynamics of money, output and price interaction: some Indian evidence. Economic modelling. Vol.17. pp. 559-588.

Salian, P.V. (2011). Inflation and Economic Growth in India – An Empirical Analysis. IGIDR.

Singh et al. (2011). Revisiting the empirical existence of the Phillips curve for India. Journal of Asian Economics. Vol. 22. Issue: 3. pp. 247-258.

Srinivasan, N., Mahambare, V., & Ramachandran, M. (2006). Modeling inflation in India: Critique of the structuralist approach. Journal of quantitative economics: journal of the Indian Econometric Society. Vol. 4. Issue: 2. pp. 45-58.

Texter, P. A. and Ord, J. K. (1989). Forecasting Using Automatic Identification Procedures: A comparative Analysis. International Journal of Forecasting. Vol. 5. pp. 209-215.

Virmani, V. (2004). Estimating the output gap for the Indian economy: Comparing results from unobserved-components models and the Hodrick–Prescott filter. Working paper. Indian Institute of Management. pp. 1–12.

Virmani, V., & Kapoor, R. (2003). Developing a back series of monthly and quarterly income estimates for India: 1983Q1–1999Q4. Indian Institute of Management. Working Paper.

Yanamandra, V. (2015). Exchange rate changes and inflation in India: What is the extent of exchange rate pass-through to imports? Economic Analysis and Policy. Vol. 47. pp. 57–68

POTENTIAL ECONOMIC IMPACT OF FIXING THE INVERTED CUSTOMS DUTY STRUCTURE: THE CASE OF INDIAN VISCOSE FIBERS

Sindhu Bharathi Mandharachalam Infinite Sum Modelling LLC, India sindhu@infisum.com

Sumathi Chakravarthy Infinite Sum Modelling LLC, USA *N/A*

Badri Narayanan Gopalakrishnan Boston College, USA badrinarayanang@gmail.com

Abstract

Dissolving Grade Wood Pulp (DWP) forms about 60% of the raw material cost for the manufacture of Viscose fiber, which in turn feeds into the textile and apparel industry. The wood used in DWP is not available in India due to climatic conditions. More than 85% of DWP requirements in India are met with imports from South Africa, Canada, Brazil, Sweden, and Chile. There is a 2.5% basic customs duty on imports of DWP. On the other hand, VSF imports themselves endure lower tariffs. This has resulted in an inverted duty structure. We have used a Global Trade Analysis Project (GTAP), a Computable Equilibrium Model to estimate the economic impact of fixing this inverted customs duty structure in India. Results from the model estimates show an increase in GDP of about 18 million USD and exports of 10.75 million USD at the aggregate level for the Indian economy.

Keywords: Viscose fiber, India, inverted customs duty.

References

Aguiar, A., Chepeliev, M., Corong, E., McDougall, R., & van der Mensbrugghe, D. (2019). The GTAP Data Base: Version 10. Journal of Global Economic Analysis, 4(1), 1-27. Retrieved from https://www.jgea.org/ojs/index.php/jgea/article/view/77>

Horridge M., (2005). SplitCom-Programs to Disaggregate a GTAP Sector. Centre of

Policy Studies, Monash University, Melbourne, Australia. Retrieved from http://www.monash.edu.au/policy/SplitCom.htm.>

Horridge, M. (2011), A program to balance or adjust a GTAP database, mimeo, Centre of Policy Studies, Monash University, Melbourne, Australia. Retrieved from <https://www.copsmodels.com/archivep.htm#tpmh0104>

Purdue University, Global Trade Analysis Project (2018). GTAP Models: Current GTAP Model. Available at: https://www.gtap.agecon.purdue.edu/models/current.asp

T.W. Hertel (1997). Global trade analysis: modeling and applications, Cambridge University Press, Cambridge, United Kingdom.

Malcolm, G. (1998). Adjusting Tax Rates in the GTAP Data Base.

STUDYING THE DIFFICULTIES OF PERSONS WITH PHYSICAL DISABILITIES IN THE ORGANIZATION OF HIGHER EDUCATION: A STUDY OF HYBRID EDUCATION

Tazagul Mehraliyeva, Azerbaijan State University of Economics (UNEC), Azerbaijan tazagul.mehraliyeva@edu.gov.az

Abstract

The aim of the study was to determine information about access to Higher Education of physically disabled persons studying in the country and the world, to determine learning styles, to study the difficulties based on examples, to study the factors that create these difficulties and to determine the best way to solve them. Three central questions were answered: 1) What are the challenges and what are the solutions for students with physical limitations in getting full secondary education? 2) What are the difficulties and solutions for students with physical disabilities to receive higher education? 3) What is the most successful method for organizing higher education of students with physical disabilities in our country and in the world? To ensure the access of students with physical disabilities to Higher Education, the popular Hybrid Education method, Traditional Special Education and Flipped education were investigated in the study. The result of the research was achieved because of the study of the form of organization of education in special education and the study of the Hybrid education model applied in the UNEC Correspondence and Additional Education Center as a pilot project.

Keywords: Flipped education, higher education, hybrid education

References

United Nations Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities (UNCRPD), Available at: <https://humanrights.gov.au/our-work/disability-rights/united-nationsc o n v e n t i o n - r i g h t s - p e r s o n s - d i s a b i l i t i e s uncrpd#:~:text=The%20purpose%20of%20the%20United,respect%20for%20their%20inh erent%20dignity.>

Report on the Transforming Education Summit. (2023) Convened by the UN Secretary-General.

About the education of persons with disabilities (special education). Law Republic of Azerbaijan, Available at: https://e-qanun.az/framework/4353>

The Government of Azerbaijan (2002) Decision of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Republic of Azerbaijan on the approval of the Regulation on the psychological-medical-pedagogical commission, Available at: https://e-qanun.az/framework/1530>

Otsimo (2023) Hybrid Learning and Hybrid Education. otsimo.com, Available at: https://otsimo.com/en/hybrid-learning-and-hybrid-education/

THE LINK BETWEEN ECONOMIC CONDITIONS AND MARRIAGE & DIVORCE RATES

Nigar Mammadzada Azerbaijan State University of Economics (UNEC), Azerbaijan nigarmammadzadehh@gmail.com

Ulkar Alizada, Azerbaijan State University of Economics (UNEC), Azerbaijan ulker.alizadeh@hotmail.com

Abstract

This paper explores the relationship between family institutions and economic growth, focusing on the impact of changing marriage and family patterns on economic outcomes. The authors analyze trends in marriage and divorce rates in both developed and developing countries, with a specific focus on Azerbaijan. The paper argues that families play a crucial role in shaping economic outcomes, including labor force participation, social welfare programs, and economic growth. Families are the basis for human capital formation, and their economic activities directly impact a nation's development. Families are also primary customers in any economy, and their purchasing power drives demand for goods and services, pushing economic growth. The paper discusses changing attitudes towards marriage, including a delayed age of marriage and a decline in marriage rates in many developed countries, while marriage rates remain high in many developing countries. The authors conclude that policymakers must develop policies that support families and promote financial stability and growth, recognizing the crucial role that family institutions play in shaping economic outcomes.

Keywords: Family, economic growth, marriage rate, divorce rate, Azerbaijan

References

Becker, G. S. (1981). A Treatise on the Family. Cambridge, MA: Harvard University Press.

Schwartz, C. R. (2013). Trends and variation in assortative mating: Causes and consequences. Annual Review of Sociology, 39, pp. 451-470.

Ueda, M. (2014). The economics of divorce in Japan. Journal of Population Economics, 27(4), pp. 961-989.

Higuchi, Y. (2016). The impact of divorce on children's educational attainment in a lowdivorce society. Journal of Family and Economic Issues, 37(3), pp. 418-429.

Ortiz-Osbina, E., Roser, M. (2020) Marriages and Divorces, Our World in Data, Available at: https://ourworldindata.org/marriages-and-divorces

The State Statistics Committee of Azerbaijan, Demographics, Available at: https://www.stat.gov.az/source/demography/

HUMAN CAPITAL AS THE MAIN SOURCE OF ADVANTAGE

Ulker Isfandiyarova Azerbaijan State University of Economics (UNEC), Azerbaijan ulkar-isfendiyarova@unec.edu.az

Abstract

In the current age of globalization, the developed countries of the world build their policies in the direction of ensuring value and sustainable development. Achieving a smart, sustainable and inclusive business and economic development strategy is impossible without the contribution of human capital.

People's knowledge and skills affect their own well-being as well as the state's well-being. Human capital determines the economy's ability to manage other factors of production and the need for innovation. Adoption of emerging technologies, innovation and quality improvement are the main driving forces of economic growth. In general, there is no country that can achieve sustainable economic development without significant investments in human capital.

In the modern world economy, knowledge is the main source of added value, as well as the main factor ensuring competitiveness. Firms and economies sourcing on cheap raw materials, cheap labor resources find it challenging to compete with the firms and economies based on knowledge and high technology in the world.

In such a fast growing period, modern technologies set trends for the future development of human capital and at the same time acting as the catalist force of these changes. Digital transformation pushes people and technology to work together more efficiently, along with the restructuring of professions, upskilling and specialisating. As a result, human resources require different skills sets in innovative positions than in traditional industries. By considering these current trends in human capital development firms can better understand and prepare for the challenges ahead.

Keywords: Human capital, economic growth, competitiveness, digitalization.

References

Albana Berisha Qehaja Enver Kutllovci (2015) The role of human resources in gaining competitive advantage.

Becker G. S. (1994) "Human Capital: A Theoretical and Empirical Analysis, with Special Reference to Education" 3rd Edition.

Claude Diebolt, Ralph Hippe (2019) "The long-run impact of human capital on innovation and economic development in the regions of Europe" Applied Economics, 51(5), pp. 542-563

David J. Deming (2022) "Four Facts about Human Capital" Journal of Economic Perspectives, 36(3), pp. 75–102

Memon, M.A, Mangi, R. A., Rohra, C.L. (2009) "Human Capital a Source of Competitive Advantage "Ideas for Strategic Leadership" Australian Journal of Basic and Applied Sciences, 3(4): pp. 4182-4189.

Pelinescu, E. (2015) "The Impact of Human Capital on Economic Growth" Procedia Economics and Finance, 22, pp. 184-190

Luthans, F., Youssef, C.M. (2004) "Human, Social, and Now Positive Psychological Capital Management: Investing in People for Competitive Advantage" Organizational Dynamics, 33(2), pp. 143–160.

Claudia, G. (2014) "Human capital" Handbook of Cliometrics, pp. 1-22

Mincer, J. (1981) "Human capital and economic growth"Working Paper No. 803 November, pp. 8-12

Pfeffer, J. (1998) An edition of The human equation.

Ma, L., Zhai, X., Zhong, W., Guanghua, Z.Z. (2019) "Deploying human capital for innovation: A study of multi-country manufacturing firms", China International Journal of Production Economics, pp. 241–253

Andjelkovic, M., Milic, V.J., Stankovic, J. (2013) "Application of VRIO framework for analyzing human resources' role in providing competitive advantage" Tourism & Management Studies, 2, pp. 575-586

Nile W. Hatch, Jeffrey H. Dyer (2004) "Human capital and learning as a source of sustainable competitive advantage" Strategic Management Journal, 25(2), pp. 1155-1178.

Poornima Mathur (2015) "Achieving Competitive Advantage through Employees", pp. 66-71.

Richard Blundell, Lorrain Dearden, Costas Meghir and Barbara Sianesi (1999) "Human capital investment: the returns from education and training to the individual, the firm and the economy" Fiscal Studies, 20(1), pp. 1-23.

Rob A. Wilson, Geoff Briscoe (2004) "The impact of human capital on economic growth: a review". Impact of education and training. Luxembourg.

HISTORICAL, POLITICAL AND GEOGRAPHICAL POSITION OF KARABAKH

Zumrud Yusifova Azerbaijan National Academy of Sciences, Azerbaijan emerald_yy89@yahoo.com

Abstract

Karabakh has been the most fertile region for nomads in Azerbaijan, which is one of the most important settlements in the Caucasus. This paper investigates historical and political geographical position of Karabakh.

Keywords: Karabakh, history, politics, geographical analysis.

References

Aktaş, H. (2015), "Dağlık Karabağ Sorunu", İstanbul, "Türk Dünyası Araştırmaları Vakfı Yayınları".

Aslan, Y. (2016), "Can Azerbaycan", Ankara, "Kök Yayınları".

Aslanlı, A. (2014) "Tarihten Günümüze Karabağ Sorunu", "Avrasya Dosyası", 7(1), pp. 393-430.

Cihat, M. (2018), "Karabağ Dosyası", Ankara, "TKAE Yayınları".

Gürel, Ş.S. (2013) "Karabağ Sorunu Üzerine Bir Not", Ankara Üniversitesi Siyasal Bilimler Fakültesi Dergisi, 7(1), pp. 181-185.

Kengerli, M. (2012) "Karabağ Azerbaycan Toprağıdır", Azerbaycan Türk Kültür Dergisi, 330, pp. 7-15.

Saray, M. (2015), "Azerbaycan Türkleri Tarihi", İstanbul, "İstanbul Üniversitesi Yayınları".

Seferov, R. (2016) "Sovyet Dönemi ve Bağımsızlık Sonrası Azerbaycan Nüfusunun Etnik Yapısındaki Değişimler", Türkiyat Araştırmaları Dergisi, 20(17), pp. 395-409.

Taşkıran, C. (2017) "Ermeni-Azeri Çatışması", "Avrasya Dosyası", 2(4), pp. 128-130.